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Charles Isaac, Ambassador 
Chairman, and the committee 
announced that the Ambassa- 
dorettes for the coming year 
have been chosen. Sheryl Sto
vall, daughter of the Bob Sto
vall’s and Anna Hernandez, 
daughter of the Frank Hernan
dez's will serve another year. 
The two new ambassadorettes 
replacing Seniors, Perri Poynor 
and Ester Lucero are Dana 
Dunham, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Jack Dunham, and Jana 
Jones, daughter of the James 
Roy Jones’,

There will be a meeting of 
Mothers of all Seniors in Mule
shoe High School Thursday, 
May 6, in room 14, at 3:30 p.m. 
of the High School. All mothers 
arc urged to attend. This meet
ing is to plan the reception 
honoring the Seniors following 
Graduation.

There is a little girls softball 
team being organized. The team 
will be for ages eight to twelve. 
Anyone wishing to help or play, 
contact Mrs. John Harris, at 
272-4475 or Linda Simnacher, at 
272-4844, after 6 p.m.

* • * * •
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Clayton, 

spent the weekend in Raton, 
N.M., visiting with her brother.

• * • • *
Cynthia Chandler, a 1974 gra

duate of Muleshoe High School, 
has been elected Vice President 
of Psi Chi, the National Honor 
Society for Psychology majors, 
for the coming 1976-77 school 
year at Texas Tech University. 
She was also elected Treasurer 
of Texas Tech’s Women’s Ser
vice Organization for the up
coming year. Cindy is a sopho
more student at Tech and is the 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Orbie 
Chandler of Lubbock, formerly 
of Muleshoe.

The Lackey family held a 
reunion this past Sunday, May 
2, at the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Orville Lackey, 1003 West Sixth 
in Muleshoe.

Attending <hc affair were: Mr. 
and Mrs. Bob Ellis, Lamesa; 
Mrs. Nell Gibbs, Brownfield; 
Mr. and Mrs. W.D. Lackey. 
Longview; Mr. and Mrs. James 
Lackey. Ruidosa; Mr. and Mrs. 
Ray Greaser, Estagado, Ore
gon; Mr. and Mrs. Denny 
Burch, Portales, N.M.; Mrs. 
J.F. Lackey, and son, Lubbock; 
Mr. and Mrs. John Lackey, 
Portales, N.M; Mr. and Mrs. 
Homer Lackey and son, Mule- 
shoe; Walter Lackey and family. 
Earth; Mr. and Mrs. Eddie Flatt 
and son. Amarillo; Mr. and 
Mrs. Gary Young, Meadow and 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Snyder and 
children. Ropes.

Cont. on Page 3, Col 6

Seal Coating In 
Muleshoe, May 10

The annual seal coating pro
gram will begin in Muleshoe, 
May 10. This is done each year 
to prevent the streets from 
deteriorating. The contractors 
will start seal coating about 
70,000 square yards in town. 
The contractor is from High 
Plains Pavers, out of Hereford. 
This process will take from five 

to ten days to complete. People 
are asked to drive slowly over 
these streets, until the rock has 
settled in the pavements.
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J a y c e e  
Banquet  

To Be Held
The Muleshoe Jaycees are 

planning their Installation Ban
quet for May 22, at 7:30 p.m., at 
the Catholic Center. The theme 
“ Spirit of 76" was selected for 
the event.

In addition to the installation of 
new officers, various awards 
will be presented. They will be

MATT DUDLEY

presented to Citizen of the Year, 
Jaycee of the Year, Committee
man of the Year, Committee 
Chairman of the Year and 
awards won at the Station 
awards won at the State Con

vention in Ft. Worth, on May 
13, 14 and 15, will be presented.
There will be a ten dollar cover 

charge per couple. This entitles

each couple to a T-Bone steak 
dinner, and admission to the 
dance to be held following the 
Banquet. Music will be provided 
by the Kenny's, a band from 
Sudan. All members, as well as 
the public are urged to attend.

JOHN BLACKWELL ROBERT SANDERS J ACK YOUNQ

Muleshoe Weather 
Forecasts Missing

W enmohs R eports  SCS 
Has Funds For P rogram

Jerry Wenmohs, with the local 
Soil Conservation Service, an
nounced that additional funds 
have been made available for 
the Great Plains Conservation

Program in Bailey County. A 
special sign up will be open

from May 10 through May 21,
1976 at the local SCS office in 
Muleshoe.
Under the provisions of GPCP, 

producers who qualify may en

ter into a contract to carry out 
needed conservation practices 
on their farm. Producers may

receive up to 80 percent cost 
share assistance not to exceed 
$25,000 on practices such as 
terracing, grass planting, water -

Three Men  
Injured In  
Local Shoot ing
A shooting occurred at Lillie

Harris' Cafe in the flats Sunday 
morning, about 1:30 a.m. Mrs.

Harris reported a fight in her 
cafe to the police. The fight 
involved four men: Daniel Frier, 
Jr., Roger Chance, Emmit and

Clarence Lewis, all of Mule
shoe.
The fight started over a game 

of pool. Frier was struck over 
the head with a bottle by

Clarence Lewis. As Emmit Lew
is was starting out the door. 
Chance was entering. Chance

asked Lewis if he wanted some 
of the same and Chance started 
shooting at both men. Both the

Lewis men were taken to West 
Plains Medical Center and later 
transferred to Lubbock.

ways, diversions, irrigation 
pipelines, livestock water pipe
lines, water storage facilities,

and many more. GPCPcontracts 
may extend for a minimum of 
three years to a maximum of ten 
years.
Interested producers are urged 

to contact the SCS office and 
make application during this 
important sign up.

By JOE ROBINOWllZ
The dally Muleshoe weather 

report has vanished from San 
Antonio television and the man 
who made It a routine part of his 
weather show hopes the ab
sence Is felt.

“ Everyone should know at all 
times what the weather is at 
Muleshoe.’’ said Dow Sherry 
who was bumped this week at 
KSAT-TV.
He was replaced by Jud Ash

more who was fired last week at 
KENS-TV.
However, the good natured 

Sherry says he isn’t bitter the 
station replaced him.
“ I really didn't care. We (he 

and his wife) had been talking 
the past few months about my 
giving it up anyway. My wife 
was all for it,’’ Sherry told Tl.« 
News.

DISCUSSION
Still, he hopes KSAT-TV will

Jay cee Volleyball 
Winners Announced

Reports 
were not 
time.
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ONE MORE SCORE , .  There were two men on bate and the batter
hit and brought two men in on the Cats’ team Saturday. The first to 
come in across the plate was Mark Northcutt. He beat them to the 
plate and made one more point to help the Cats in their ending 
score, nine to five.

the Muleshoe 13th Annual 
Volleyball Tournament sponsor
ed by the Muleshoe Jaycees was 
held April 19-24. First, second 
and third and consolation team 
trophies were distributed. They 
also had first place individual 
trophies and second, third and 
consolation individual trophies. 

The games were played in the 
high school gym. The entry fee 
was eight dollars.
The men’s teams entering the 

Volleyball Tournament were 
Mills Machine, Smyer Construc
tion, Tiders. Treider Electric, 
Blackwater Ag, REA Electric 
and two teams for the Jaycees. 
There were seven Muleshoe 
teams and one Lazbuddie team 
participating.
Women’s teams entering were 

Ketchersid Construction, Plain- 
view; Decorators 216 of Mule
shoe; Ag-Chem. Farm Services, 
Inc. of Friona; Tidettes, of 
Muleshoe, Friona Star, of Fri
ona; Treider Electric, of Lazbud
die; Wilson Drilling, of Mule
shoe; Pioneer Hy-Bred, of Plain- 
view; Foster Fertilizer, of Mule
shoe; Strain and Dunaway Co., 
of Plainview; Leo's Welding and 
Blacksmith, of Muleshoe and 
Bailey County Electric, of Mule
shoe.
Other women’s teams were 

Hi-Plains Dist. of St. Vrain. 
N.M.; AMPI, of Nazareth; Clo
vis National Bank and Portales

Babe Ruth 
Season Opened 
Saturday

The Babe Ruth Season was 
opened Saturday, May 1, as 
Mayor Kenneth Henry threw 
the first ball. They had the flag 
presenation by the Cub Scouts 
and the line up for each team. 
Those teams competing Satur
day were the Cats, coached by 
Fred Bara and the Pilots, coach
ed by Joe Shafer. The Cats won 
by a score of nine to five. The 
Cats’ winning pitchers were 
Rudy Toscano and Wayne 
Ware. There were no homeruns 
on either team.

The second game was played 
between Lazbuddie and the 
Muleshoe Colts. Lazbuddie
Cont. on Page 3, Col. 4.

National Bank.
The Men’s teams winning 

during the tournament were: 
First, Treider Electric, Black- 
water Ag. took second, and 
Tiders won third.
The women's championship 

winners were first, Ketchersid, 
second was Wilson Drilling and 
third was Strain-Dunaway. 
There were 16 women’s teams 
entered.

Bailey County
4— Her'sWin  
A t  District
There were 99 South Plains 

4-Hers from 13 of the 20 
counties in Extension District. 
May I, qualified to compete in 
the State 4-H Roundup, at 
Con’t on Pa^e 3 Col. 3

retain him as a weekend weath
erman.

KSAT Vice President and Gen
eral Manger, James Schiavone 
said he would meet with Sherry 
soon and discuss his future at 
the station.
"The weekend weather would 

be the obvious possibility,” 
Schiavone said.

Sherry said he was surprised 
when Schiavone told him Tues
day he was being immediately 
replaced by Ashmore, but it has 
"worked out pretty well” for 
him.

“ 1 want to take a couple of 
weeks to get the new home in 
shape.’’ he said. The Sherrys 
have just moved to a new 
country home at Canvon Lake.

PROPERTY
Sherry said he has considered 

for some time going into the real 
estate business. “Our plans are 
now to go into it full time,” he 
said.

He plans to sell property in the 
lake area.

Sherry said he hopes station 
management will contact him by 
the weekend even though he 
will not be ready to start a 
weekend weather assignment 
for several weeks.

Ashmore did the KSAT weath
er shows Tuesday evening and

night, but not Wednesday.
He was taken off the air by a 

temporary restraining order is
sued by 73rd District Judge 
James Onion.

CONTRACT
The order keeping Ashmore off 

the television air for 10 days was 
obtained by Harte-Hanks Tele
vision, Inc., owner of KENS-TV 
Chanel 5.

Harte-Hanks contends Ash
more agreed in his contract with 
KENS that he would not appear 
on another Bexar County televi
sion station within six months of 
a termination with KENS.

Ashmore was fired at KENS 
last week for editorializing on 
non-weather items during his 
weather portion of news shows.

Harte-Hanks is asking for the 
six-month provision be enforced 
by the court.

Meanwhile, KENS does not 
have a replacement for Ash
more. KENS News Director Bob 
Rogers said six people have 
applied and the station has its 
feelers out nationwide.

Reserve weatherman Ron Tay
lor has been fillin in for all the 
daily news shows, but he 
doesn't give the daily weather 
report for Muleshoe. No one is 
now.
This article appeared in the 

San Antonio News and was sent 
to Postmaster Spencer Beavers 
by Senator Lloyd Bentsen.

The Democratic, Republican 
and Raza party primaries were 
held in Muleshoe on Saturday, 
May 2. An average number of 
Bailey County residents turned 
out at the polls, with a total of
1.329 voting in the Democratic 
elections. 286 in the Republican 
and 33 in the Raza Unida Party.

Forty-seven people voted in 
the May Republican Primary in 
1972, and 286 were cast in 1976.
In the Democratic Primaries. 
1,465 people voted in 1972 and
1.329 voted in 1976. There were 
50 less registered voters in 1976 
than in 1972.

Ronald Reagan's extraordinary 
sweep in Texas fortells a long, 
increasingly bitter contest with 
President Ford for the Republi
can Presidential election. Rea
gan won over Ford with more 
than a 12 to one margin.
Carter won big in Texas and 

while he stopped short of claim
ing a lock on the nomination, he 
isn't far from it.

U.S. Senator Lloyd Bentsen. a 
favorite son bide in the Texas 
presidential primary, was crush
ed by Jimmy Carter. He found 
some solace in easily winning 
his party's nomination for the 
Senate race. The delegate votes 
for Lloyd Bentsen totaled 592 
votes.

Fertilizer 
Efficiency Vital
For Forages
COLLEGE STATION -- Fertili

zer must be used efficienty if 
forage production is to be a 
profitable business.

Dr. Charles Welch, soil che
mist for ihc Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service, says there 
are two essential requirements 
for forage fertilizers to be 
profitable:
--Each nutrient in the fertilizer 

must increase production more 
than the nutrient’s cost.
-The increased yield must be 

efficiently converted to a mar
ketable product.

A costly error, Welch con-
Cont. on Page 3, Cot. 8.

Delegates for Jimmy Carter 
tallied 1,946 votes. Wallace’s 
delegates brought him a total of
602 votes.

Leading in the United States 
Senatorial race was Lloyd Bent
sen with 797 votes. Following 
behind Bentsen was Phil 
Gramm, with a total of 323: 
Hugh Wilson with 65, and Leon 
Dugi with five votes.
In the U.S. Representative, 

19th District Race, George Ma
hon carried the face as he was 
unopposed. He will oppose Jim 
Reese, Republican, in the No
vember general election.
In the race for Railroad Com

missioner, Terence L. O’Rourke 
started off with 52 votes. Fol
lowing O'Rourke were Jon New
ton with 180; David Finney. 102; 
Lane Denton, with 86; Robert 
“ Bob” Wood, 123; Woodrow 
Wilson Bean, 54 and Jerry 
Saddler carried the race with a 
total of 415 votes. R.R. Williams 
followed up last with 29 votes. 
Other candidates and officers 

who won were Jack Pope. 
Associate Justice, Supreme 
Court, Place One, with 746 
votes.

Charles W. Barrow with 403 
votes and Don Yarbrough won 
with a total of 625. Both were 
running for Associate Justice, 
Supreme Court, Place Two. 
James G. Denton, Associate 
Justice, Supreme Court, Place 
Three, with 804 votes. John G. 
Denton, Associate Justice, Su
preme Court. Place Three with 
804 votes. John F. Onion, Jr., 
Presiding Judge, Court of Crim
inal Appeals, with 784 votes. 
Truman Roberts. Judge, Court 
of Criminal Appeals, with 660; 
and Jerome Chamberlain had 
216 votes.
Carl Dally, Judge, Court of 

Criminal Appeals, unexpired 
term lost with a total of 285 
votes; Jim Vollers with 147 and 
W.T. Phillips won with 416 
votes.

Running in other races were 
Max Sherman, State Senator, 
31st District, won with 863 
votes. Bill Clayton, State Repre
sentative, 74th District, with 
1057; and Charles L. Reynolds, 
Associate Justice, Court of Civil 
Appeals, Seventh District car- 

cont. on Page 3. cot I

Migrant Housing Considered By Council
The City Council meeting was 

held Tuesday, May 4, at 8:30 
a.m. They first discussed a 
petition by W.M. Pool and wife, 
and Lee R. Pool and wife to 
vacate lots on the south edge of 
town, in the Pool Addition. The 
Council granted the petition.

A resolution is continuing of a 
program that provides a tele
type for the law enforcement 
center. Criminal Justice Council 
of Texas provides 60 percent of 
the funding. The City and 
County share equally the re
maining 40 percent of the cost.

for providing this equipment.
People that have been doing 

insect spraying in this area are 
planning not to spray West 
Texas, unless there is some 
rain. There is not enough busi
ness in Muleshoe. A man from 
Plainview agreed to do this 
area. Council asked what the 
regulations would be on the 
type, that could be used.
The council has set up a work 

session for Thursday, May 6, at 
noon to discuss figures that 
General Telephone has provided 
so far. In addition, there will be

Dillman Announces Spring 
Round-Up Friday May 7
Neal B. Dillman announces 

that Friday, May 7, 1976, from 
8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. is Spring 
Round-Up at Richland Hills 
Primary, for kindergarten and 
first grade children, for the 
1976-77 school year.

Children who will be six years 
old on or before September 1, 
1976 are eligible to register for 
first grade. Parents should 
bring the child's birth certificate 
and record of the child’s immu
nizations (shots), if available.
All kindergarten children who 

are now enrolled in Richland 
Hills will not need to come to 
school on this day, because they 
have already been registered for 
the first grade.

If there are any children who 
have not attended Richland 
Hill’s kindergarten, and will be 
six years .old on or before 
September 1, 1976, they need to 
register.
Also, on May 7. all children 

who will be five years old on or 
before September 1, 1976, are 
eligible to register for Kinder
garten from 8:30-3:30.

Milton Oyler and all kindergar
ten teachers will be available to

Cont. on Page 3. Col. 5.

'76 Arthritis Drive 
Tallied $2,415.73

a public hearing held Thursday 
night. May 13, at 8:00 p.m. in 
the Council Chambers in City 
Hall. This meeting is in concern 
of the rate increase for General 
Telephone. The public is urged 
to attend and voice their opin
ion.
Councilman Finney asked 

Court Commissioners for their 
response to the housing project.
They were very negative toward 
the idea. The council was ap
proached by Harmon Elliott, of 
the First National Bank, con

cerning the possible alternatives 
for housing for immigrant labor, 
for housing for migrant labor. 
Council agreed to visit a migrant
housing project in Plainview and 
meet with persons that have 
been active in the provision of 
migrant housing, in Hale Coun
ty-

Council was informed that 
Hospital bids will be in Thurs
day afternoon at 4:00 p.m. at the 
City Hall.

★ ★ ★ ★ ★

Baifey County

Receives.Rain
Myron Pool III, who has sever

al farms in the Bailey County 
area reported he received one- 
half inch of rain on his farm six 
miles southwest of Muleshoe, 
one-half inch on his farm at 
West Camp, one-half inch on his 
farm east of Lariat and one-half 
inch on his farm at Oklahoma 
Lane.

D. Brown reported he received 
thirty-five hundredths on his 
farm, ten miles northwest of 
Muleshoe.
Reports received from grain 

elevator operators in the Bailey 
County area are: at Enochs, 
forty-five hundredths, Lazbud
die two-tenths. Earth reported 
between three and four-tenths 
and Maple received one-quarter 
of an inch.

FIRST G A M E  The first
game of the season started for 
the Babe Ruth teams. Saturday, 
May 1. Mayor Kenneth Henry 
had the honor of throwing in the 
first ball of the season.

I he Arthritis Victory March for 
the city and rural area is over. 
The total results for the city is 
S2415.73.

For the rural area the Arthritis 
Drive brought in $1,114.09 total. 
Compared to this year, there 
were $2,397.10 last year.
Those helping in the rural area 

were Mrs. Lewis Wayne Shafer, 
of Needmore; Mrs. John Black
man. Enochs-Bula; Mrs ALston

Floyd, of Friona Highway; Mrs. 
Clifford Mardis, of Fairview* 
Longview; Mrs. Reagan Cox, of 
the Y-L Area; Mrs. Bobby 
Kendall, of Maple; Mrs. E.W. 
Locker, of Progress; and Mrs. 
Joe Simnacher. of West Camp. 
The Bailey County Arthritis 

president, Mrs. Sam Damron 
and Mrs. Doyce Turner, victory 
march chairwoman, want to 

Cont. on page 3, Cpl. 6.
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BAILEY COUNTY WINNERS . . .  The winning Bailey County
4-Hers entering the May I competition at District arc first team: In 
Handskills left to right arc Belinda Wheeler and Stacv Kirby.

-»•. iMiwin to--. .
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Letters To 
The Editor

When a person is elected to a

public office, he often takes with 
him personal grudges, and all 
too often uses his office or 
power to revenge those grudg
es. People elected to the school 
board are in a very prestigeous 
position. The public gives them

LITTLE LEAGUE MINORS -  1976

May 11 

May 13

FIR S T HA LF
May 10 Sluggers -  Dollar Bills 

Laz Lions —  Ginnars 
Fireballs —  Bears 
U-Bars —  Shorthorns 
Bears — Laz. Lions 
Shorthorns —  Fireballs 

May 14 U-Bars —  Sluggers
Ginners — Dollar Bills 

May 17 Fireballs — Ginners 
Bears -  U-Bars

May 18 Laz Lions -  Dollar Bills 
Sluggers — Shorthorns 

May 20 Dollar Bills -  U-Bars
Bears -  Sluggers •
Shorthorns — Ginners 
Fireballs — Laz. Lions 
Laz. Lions —  Shorthorns 
Fireballs — U-Bars 
Ginners —  Slu 
Dollar Bills

May 12 

May 24 

May 25 

May 27 

May 28 

May 31 

June 1

Sluggei 
l -  Bea

ITS
iars

Fireballs — Sluggers 
Dollar Bills — Shorthorns 
U-Bars —  Laz. Lions 
Bears —  Ginners 
Ginners —  U-Bars 
Fireballs —  Dollar Bills 
Bears — Shorthorns 
Laz. Lions — Sluggers

SECOND HALF
June 3 Shorthorns —  U-Bars 

Dollar Bills —  Sluggers 
June 4 Ginners — Laz. Lions 

Bears — Fireballs 
June 7 Dollarbills — Ginners 

Laz. Lions — Bears 
June 8 Fireballs — Shorthorns 

Sluggers -  U-Bars 
June 10 Shorthorns — Sluggers 

Ginners —  Fireballs 
June 11 U-Bars Bears

Dollar Bills —  Laz. Lions 
June 14 Laz. Lions -  Fireballs 

U-Bars -  Dollar Bills 
June 15 Sluggers — Bears

Ginners -  Shorthorns 
June 17 Bears —  Dollar Bills

Shorthorns —  Laz. Lions 
U-Bars — Fireballs • 
Sluggers — Ginners 
Ginners —  Bears 
Sluggers -  Fireballs 
Shorthon.s Dollar Bills 
Laz. Lions -  U-Bars

June 18 

June 21 

June 22 

June 24 

June 25

Sluggers —  Laz. Lions 
U-Bars —  Ginners 
Dollar Bills —  Fireballs 

„  Shgrthorns — Bears,
-  Make-Up games will be played on June 28, 29. July 1. 2 if necessary -  
Home team is listed last. First game is to begin no later than 6:15 p.m. 
No Inning of first game may begin after 7:30 p.m. Second game is to 
begin no later than 8:00 p.m. No Inning of second game may begin 
after 9:30 p.m. Official time is kept by umpire.

the right to hire and fire and 
make various other decisions 
concerning the students. When 
a school board member takes a 
grudge into the board and has a 
teacher fired simply because he 
does not like him, not only is he 
wronging that teacher, but he is 
also wronging the public. The 
public should be made aware of 
this type thing and not allow it 
to happen.

I realize that most grudges are 
not brought directly up until 
there is a question of the 
teacher's morale or teaching 
standards. If a teacher is not 
liked by a school board member 
and does something "out of 
line” , the member will probably 
bring it up before the board for 
discussion. This could keep 
corruption down. The member 
is also likely to exagerate the 
facts and twist a good teacher

out of a job.
To a school board member, this 

personal dislike for a teacher 
may lead him to forget the man 
is a teacher. The teacher in 
question could be a great edu
cator. but because he missed 
paying one bill his collector gets 
him fired.

A teacher is not hiretfto please 
the public. He is hired to 
educate and set an example for 
the student to live by. Paying 
bills or not going to church or 
most anything that goes on 
away from school is nobody’s 
business but his and his credi
tors.

Lies and heresay are the worst 
thing that can happen. It gives 
the grudge holder an opportuni
ty to seek revenge. By the time 
those lies get twisted and 
stretched, a grudge holder all 
but has his noose around a
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teacher’s neck. A grudge holder 
is more likely not to see things 
so or try to see things in an 
optimistic light.
The more the public is made 

aware of things like this the less 
those things will happen. A 
grudge holder should not be 
allowed to be on the board at all. 
Good teachers are hard to get. 
The main thought on a board 
member's mind should be the 
students. That's why he is voted 
on the board, to look after the 
student body, not himself.These 
things happen much too fre

quently. The public should get 
more involved and quit letting 
people they don't know run their 
student's school life.
Sincerely,
Gene Bray

No Choice Here 
New Father (looking at 

trip lets the nursehas just 
brought out) “ Hmmmmm! 
We’ll take the one in the 
middle.”

•Eagle, Wichita.

WHO KNOWS?
1. Name the flower for 

the month of May.
2. Name the birthstone for 

May.
3. Who began the fight for 

‘•women’s suffrage” ?
4. When was V-E Day?
5. When Is Armed Forces 

Day?
6. What is the National 

Motto of the U.S.?
7. When was the first De

fense Bond Issued?

Answers To Who Knows
1. Lily of the Valley or 

Hawthorn.
2. Emerald.
3. Susan B. Anthony.
4- May 8. 1945.
5. May 15th (always the 

third Saturday in May).
6. “ In God We Trust.”
7. May. 1941.

Maynlhan resigns as U.S. 
ambassador to the U.N.

Labor committee approves 
choice of Usery.
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Save Up To $100.00 On Tappan Microwave Ovens 
From Now Until Mother’s Day  .

Browning Selector Full-Size 
Element Control Oven

% b ....... ... ........... ......  V -

Tappan gives a browning ele
ment at the top of the oven to 
pul the perfect finishing touch 
on steaks, hamburgers, cakes, 
casseroles.

Brings new flexibility to micro- 
wave cooking. Let you dial any 
of seven different cooking 
speeds, including a special “de
frost" cycle.

Tappan oven is full-sized. Cooks 
turkeys, chickens, large roasts 
or hams. Oven features glass 
window and interior light, too.

Save lim e, Save 
Energy, Save Money
Tappan microwave oven saves energy by reducing cooking 
times as much as 75%. And saving electricity means saving on 
your electric bill. Plugs into standard grounded household 
outlets —fits on the kitchen countertop — no expensive 
installation.

Tapparii mo*t deluxe counter-top 
M icrowave O v e n . . . O N L Y

39995
Model 50-4565

W i f o o n
0th«r Foil Sl i t  Ovbbs 
As Low As $269.95

Appliances
117 MAIN MULISHOF 272-5511

....... ' I f ’"

OUR BEST

Luggage Is A Wonderful Gift 
All Graduates Are Invited To Come In And 

Make Their Selection.

Waylaid Barker Has Selected Tke Caseal 
Carry-On la Scaadia Taa.

Mary Aaae Gonzales Has Selected Tke 
26” Pallaiaa la The Ladies Silhoeette

Dover White.
Your Friindt And  Rn la tivs  Aro Invitmd To Como In A Contributo 

To Your Gift Cortifieoto.

f<\
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Coot, from Page 1
ried the vote with 768.

Precinct Chairman Two, Phil 
Garrett won with six votes, 
Cheryle Gist had three, George 
Wheeler, five, Ernest Ramm, 
one, and Ken Box, one.

Precinct Chairman Three was 
won by Gil Lamb'with three 
votes.

Ray Precure was unopposed 
for Precinct Chairman One and 
received two votes.
The Republicans had five 

statements to vote on. These 
statements were voted on as 
listed: Statement No. One, for 
248, against 16; State No. Two, 
For 246. against 14; Statement 
No. Three, for 200, against 48; 
Statement No. Four, For 226,

against 35; and Statement No. 
Five was 225 for and 11 against. 
The results of the Raza Unida 

Party was no votes in the first 
Precinct.

In Precinct Two, Fred Rodri
guez Garza received one vote for 
Railroad Commissioner and Al
berto G. Daniel received one 
vote for County Chairman. In 
Precinct Three, Fred Rodriguez 
Garza received nine votes, as 
Railroad Commissioner; Alberto 
G. Daniel, nine, County Chair
man; Damingo Ramos, seven as 
County Commissioner and Juli
an Dominquez, three as Precinct 
Chairman. In Precinct Four, 
Fred Rodriguez Garza received 
22 votes for Railroad Commis
sioner; Alberto G. Daniel, 23, 
for County Chairman; Juan 
Chavez, 13 votes for Precinct

THIS IS THE C0TT0H 
FOR HEMATODE COUHTRY
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BXL
COTTONSEED

Chemically Deluded

SO IBS . N IT  WT

Grown by
LOCKETT SEED COMPANY

' 1 RfGISTtfll0 PUNI BRItfil ns

Lockett BXL has excellent resistance to nema
todes and fusarium wilt with the potential for 
big yields of long, strong fiber in all types of 
soil dry or irrigated. BXL is rugged enough to 
deal with the tough growing conditions you 
sometimes have. There are a lot of reasons 
you'll like it.

CHECK THESE CHARACTERISTICS:

• Germinates last, comes up last
• Excellent seedling vigor
• Excellent tolerance to cold weather
• Good root system for drouth resistance
• Early fruiting
• Resistant to nematode fusarium wilt
• Moderately determinate
• Medium early maturity
• Storm resistant bolls
• Excellent stripper variety
• Well-adapted to one-time-over harvesting
• Staple length in the 1" and longer range
• Exceptional fiber strength
• Micronaire in the premium range 

(under normal growing conditions)

CHECK THESE RESULTS:

•Texas A g ricu ltu ra l Experim ent Station 
(TAES) at Lubbock shows dryland yield 394 
lbs. and irrigated yield 544 lbs. of lint per 
acre over a five (5) year period along with 
32 fiber length and very good fiber strength.

* Strip tests reported by Bill Taylor, Hockley 
County Agent, over the past three (3) years 
show that Lockett BXL has good nematode 
resistance.

• In 1974, Lynn County irrigated strip test con
ducted by the County Agent on Othell Meek 
farm, Lockett BXL outyielded the closest 
competitive variety more than 14% or 143 
lbs. of lint per acre.

’ Dawson County— 1974 TAES Irrigated Cot
ton Variety Test —  Lockett BXL had a lint 
yield of 36 lbs. per acre above the test aver
age—  staple length 34 —  87.1 PSI (X1000) 
fiber strength.

If you raise cotton in this area where nema
todes and fusarium wilt are a problem, go 
with Lockett BXL this year. You can get 
Lockett BXL planting seed from your ginner.

Produced and Distributed by

PIONEER.
Pioneer Hi-Bred International, Inc.

Southwestern Division
P. 0. Box 788. Pliiitview, T txn  79072

Lockett BXL it l U S  Protected Venety Uneutltonted Propagetton 
Is prohibited It Is to be sold by variety name only as a class of 
certified seed

Performance of seeds or the crop produced therefrom may be ad
versely affected by tactors beyond our control including environmen 
tal conditions, insects and diseases The limitation ol warranty and 
remedy attached to each bag ot seed is a part of the terms and 
conditions ot the sale thereof

•  Registered trademark of Pioneer Hi-Bred International Inc Oat Momes Iowa
1

Chairman; and Pete Black one 
for Precinct Chairman. There 
were a total of 33 votes overall. 
Jack Young defeated his oppo

nent, Doyle F.lliott. by 60 per
cent for his bid as District 
Attorney in the three-county 
area. Votes cast were Bailey 
County for Young 880; for Elliott 
429. Parmer County, Young 
1,312 and Elliot, 831. Lamb 
County for Young 1935 and for 
Elliott 1616.
Young carried Bailey County 

by a two to one margin.
For the Democratic County 

Commissioner, Precinct One in
cumbent W.M, (Matt) Dudley 
won over C.R. Black and John 
W. Smith. Black had 67; Smith 
had 110 and Dudley won with 
216. For County Commissioner 
Precinct Three, boxes four and 
five incumbent, with R.P. (Bob) 
Sanders won with 249, com
pared to James Warren's 144. . 
For Contable Precinct One, in 

the Democratic Primary. John 
R. Blackwell carried the race 
with 247 votes to Claude Don 
Holmes, 113.

Other local candidates who ran 
unopposed in the Saturday pri
maries were: Gordon H. Green, 
County Attorney, 1,026; S.D. 
(Dee) Clements, County Sheriff, 
1,118; Jean Lovelady, County 
Tax Assessor-Collector, 1,151; 
K.B. Martin, Justice of the 
Peace, Precinct One with 252; 
Randall L. Clayton, Constable, 
Precinct Three, 200; W.E. 
(Wendell) Young, Constable, 
Precinct Three, 260; Harvey 
Bass, County Chairman, 852; 
Clifford Black, Precinct Chair
man, Voting Box One, 273; Joe 
Costen, Precinct Chairman, Vot
ing Box Two, 56; Don Williams, 
Precinct Chairman, Voting Box 
Three, 154; Jack Furgeson, 
Precinct Chairman, Voting Box

r
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T h e  S p e a k e r  
R e p o r t s

by Bill Clayton
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AUSTIN—A recent study of 
the 48 continental states has 
confirmed what we in Texas 
have been preaching to 
manufacturers and business 
people throughout the nation. 
We have here in Texas the most 
attractive business climate in 
the United States.

One portion of the very 
thorough nationwide study 
i n d i c a t e d  h o w  m a n y  
manufacturing jobs were won 
or lost from 1967-1974. Texas, 
at the top of the list, has a 
growth of 150,000 new jobs

THE TOTALS ARE OUT. . .  The Arthritis Drives xre all over and the
totals are out. President of the Bailey County Arthritis Foundation. 
Mrs. Sam Damron, and Victory Chairman. Mrs. Doyce Turner, are 
looking over the literature that people had requested, that was 
collected on the house to house canvas. This is the part of the drive 
that is to be a service to the arthritic, as well as a monev drive.

7 6 . . .

Bailey...
Cont. From Page 1
College Station next month by 
taking top honors in district 
competition.
Those winning from Bailey 

County were first team, Bailey 
County, Belinda Wheeler and 
Staci Kirby, of Goodland; Public 
Speaking. Senior first. Lamb 
County, was Glenn Branscum, 
of Muleshoe; and first. Lamb 
County in the Clothing Educa
tional Activity was Senior, Dawn 
Branscum, of Muleshoe.

Four and Five, 252; John Hub
bard, Precinct Chairman, Vot
ing Box Six, 55; Fred Beene, 
Precinct Chairman, Voting Box
es Seven and Eight, with 60. 
Two write-ins were Charlie Til
ler, two and Lewis Shafer, one. 
Total votes cast in the democrat
ic race were 1,329.

In the Republican Primary for 
Reagan, delegates cast 1,015 
votes. Ford's delegates gave 
him 68 votes. Two votes were 
uncommitted. Alan Steelman 
won the bid for the U.S. 
Senatorial race with 151 votes. 
Hugh Sweeney was second with 
35 and Louis Leaman was last 
with 14.
Jim Reese received 212 votes

Babe...

H u le sh o e  J o u r n  alEstablished February 2J, IM4. Published by Mule .hue Publishing Co., Inc. Every Thursday al S04 W. Sentod, Box 449. Muleshoe. Texas. 7*947. Seeood claaa Postage paid at Muleshoe, Texas, 79347.--- IMSIR -----
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Cont. From Page 1 
slaughtered the Colts 20 to 
nothing. Charleston Steinbock 
was the winning pitcher. There 
were no homeruns.
On Monday night, Lazbuddie 

ran over the Pilots, 22 to two. 
Mike Windom was the winning 
pitcher. The loosing pitcher was 
Cody Crittenden. No homeruns 
were on either team.

On Tuesday, May 4. the se
cond Babe Ruth league game 
was played. The two teams 
playing were the Eagles and the 
Colts. The Eagles beat the CoRs 
by a score of 17 to three. The 
winding pitcher was Roland 
Perez and the Losing pitcher 
was Al Ontiveroz.

for the 19th Congress. Walter 
Wendlant received 163 for Rail
road Commissioner. Clarence E. 
Mason received 26 votes and 
Joe Sooter had four for Bailey 
County Chairman.

Dillman...
Con’t from Page 1
talk to parent* about their
children.
Texas law now requires the 

following immunizations for all 
students through age eleveh:

three doses of oral polio, three 
doses of D.P.T., one measles 
vaccine and one Rubella vac
cine. Public health nurses will 
be available to give immuniza
tions at Richland Hills from 
8:30-12:00.

If you have questions or know 
of an eligible child, .jtlease 
contact Milton Oyler, principal 
xt Richland Hills Primary 
Jthool, Telephone 272-4313.

It’s No. 1
Mother's Day 

Gift...

p4ma n a
' T x i ^ r v a ^ '
m i c r o w a v e ' o v e n

Cooking with this Amana Radarange microwave oven takes
only >Ath the usual lime! So your wife can devote Vith of the
time she’d usually spend cooking, to other things! That’s
almost as good as retiring!
•  Clean-up is quick, too, because you cook on glass, china, or 

right on serving plates. Even on paper plates!
.  Automatic gourmet-defrost cycle. Lets her slow-cook or 

simmer. Defrosts meats and other frozen foods in minutes.
•  Only the food gets hot. The oven and your kitchen stay 

cool. So does she.
•  The stainless steel oven interior wipes clean in a jiffy, be

cause splatters can’t bake on.
•  Big enough to roast a 20 lb. turkey.
•  The Radarange saves energy, too—uses 50' < to 75'. less 

electricity than a conventional range!

If it doesn't say p4mana 
-  it’s not a dar cl rta^'

MtCMOMAVE'OvCN
Sec us for a very convincing demonstration.

Htttf BASS
122 South First 

Phone 2 7 2 -3 0 3 0

Con’t from Page l 
express their appreciation to 
Mrs. Randy Johnson, Finance 
Chairwoman. Mrs. Frank Ellis, 
publicity chairwoman; Dr. Al
bertson; the news media and 
Mrs. Reagan Cox and everyone 
that participated in the drive. 
Those women helping in the 

city area as chairwoman were 
Mrs. Jerry Harrison. Mrs. Jim 
Young, Mrs. Doyce Turner, 
Mrs. Marlin Mills, Mrs. J.G. 
Arnn, Mrs. Roger Albertson, 
Mrs. Charles Mayhugh, Mrs. 
Bernice Camp. Mrs. Edd John
son and Mrs. Joe Pat Wagnon.

Around...
Con’t fro n Page 1 
The Republican County Con

vention will be held Saturday 
night at 6 p.m. at the Tri-County 
Savings and Loan community 
meeting room. The only qualifi
cation required to attend, you 
must have voted in the May 1 
Republican Primary.

. . . . .
The Democratic County Con

vention will be held Saturday 
afternoon at 3:00 p.m. in the 
District Court room at the Bailey 
County Court House.

won for a 22.6 per cent 
increase.

What that means is that

states such as Texas with 
favorable business climates 
tended to gain thousands of 
m anufacturing jobs, while 
those with poor business 
climates generally lost jobs.

The factors that went into 
ranking the states are things 
that we know well in Texas. 
Included are taxes, labor laws, 
size and cost of government, 
w e l f a r e  c o s t s ,  s t a t e  
indebtedness and similar state 
and local government related 
conditions.

I think it is also appropriate 
to note the other states listed 
in the top ten for attractive 
business climate. In order after 
Texas are Alabama, Virginia, 
South Dakota, South Carolina, 
N orth  C aro lina , Florida, 
Arkansas. Indiana and Utah. It 
is interesting that all the states 
but Indiana have “ right to 
work” laws and that most are 
southern states.

The report said the ten 
worst states in terms of 
business climate are: New 
Y o r k ,  a t  the bo t t om,  
C alifo rn ia , Massachusetts, 
M i c h i g a n ,  D e l a w a r e ,  
C o n n ec ticu t, Pennsylvania, 
Mi nnes o t a ,  Oregon and

Washington.
Texas is one of only four 

states that does not rely upon 
corporate income taxes to 
finance its activities. The other 
states are Nevada, Washington 
and Wyoming.

It has been found that the 
greater the proportion of the 
state’s income which comes 
from corporations, the greater 
the lik e lih o o d  that  the

legislature has adopted the 
philosophy of letting business 
and industry carry the load for 
th e  i m p r o v e m e n t  and 
enlargement of state services. 
Once a tax source is tapped, a 
state is not likely to relinquish 
it easily. More frequently, the 
source is tapped again and 
again. In Massachusetts, for 
example, 12.6 per cent of state 
taxes comes from taxes on 
corporations. A great majority 
of the states derive more than 
five per cent of their taxes 
from business.

While talking about taxes, it 
is also important to the 
business climate to note that 
Texas is one of only six states 
that does not have a per capita 
personal income tax on its 
citizens.

Fertilizer...
Con’t from Page 1

tends, is to include in a fertilizer 
a nutrient that does not boost 
yield. In many cases -  phos
phorous in particular -  benefits 
are recovered in later years. The 
short-term effect, however, is to 
defray part of the cost from the 
value of increased yield pro
duced by another nutrient, usu
ally nitrogen.

“To say that fertilization is 
profitable is not good enough,” 
emphasizes the Texas A&M 
University System specialist. 
“ We must be able to identify 
the profit from nitrogen, profit 
from phosphorus, profit from 
liming, and so forth.”

"Efficiency” in use of plant 
nutrients usually refers to the 
percentage of the nutrient ap
plied that is recovered in the 
harvested crop. It implies that 
the nutrient is applied only to a 
deficient soil, points out Welch.

"Therefore, efficient use of 
plant nutrients means using soil 
tests and other information to 
identify the need for a nutrient 
before it is applied.”
Efficient use of nutrients also 

means harvesting forages for 
maximum quality and applying 
nutrients at a rate below that 
needed for maximum yield. 
Recovery as a measure of effi
ciency generally decreases as 
the rate increases, says Welch.

Price Reduction

Discount cenTER
[ W h e re  Y o u  A lw a y s  B u y  the  B e s t fo r Le ss

1 3 3 3 3 i

Missy and Half Size

Pant Suits
Sensational Savings on go-anywhere pant suits for all occasions! Many 
attractive styles and colors to choose from in Missy and Half Sizes 
Hurry for the best selections at these fantastic prices!

REG. to 14.97

EN TIR E P A N T S U IT  LINE flEGULAR15 97-19 97 FOR
> 9 7  R EG U LA R  

2 097-2997
[ 9 7

FOR

Blouses
Long or Short 
Sleeve Styles

Now is the t i n .  to buy! 
Stock up and sav.l

Many atlractive styles to 
choose from in a wide venety 
of pretty solid colors and gay 
prints Assorted sizes

ALL REG 5 97-8  97

2110oo

Bras
Several styles to choose 
from Assorted sizes avail
able Now is the time to 
stock up and save!

REG  2  4 7

Panties
Brief or Bikini stylos in a 
variety of soUds and prints 
Assorted sizes available 
Stock up now and save!

REG 8 7 * - 1 . 1 7

Girdles
Assorted styles 8 sizes

Entire Line

@ 3 3 3

2 i 0 ) %

O F F
Our (tegular 
RbtallPrk*

PRICES GOOD M AY 6-8

-K*-. Jr-r.
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Pink And Blue Shower 
Honors Mrs. Whatley

MRS. TOMMY WHATLEY

Tribute Payed To Founders Of  
Delta Kappa Gamma

The Epsilon Delta Chapter of 
the Delta Kappa Gamma Society 
International met in Olton, at 
the Olton State Bank. Saturday, 
May I, at 7:30 p.m. for a 
Founders Day Dinner.
Following the dinner. Mrs. 

Mary Rowlette, Lubbock, Area 
IX Director paid tribute to the 
founders of Delta Kappa Gam
ma using the theme "Keep 
Thou Thy Dreams.”

Mrs. Jack Obenhaus, Mule- 
shoe, was presented the Chap
ter Achievement Award by Mrs. 
Linnie Campbell, Olton.
Mrs. Clifton Finley, Muleshoe, 

chairman of the Ceremonials 
Committee, directed the instal
lation of the officers for the new 
biennium 1976-78. The officers 
are President, Mrs. Jack Oben
haus, Muleshoe: First Vice- 
President, Mrs. Erank Cum
mings, Littlefield; Second Vice- 
President, Mrs. Eric Smith. 
Muleshoe: Recording Secretary. 
Mrs. Oneta Gary, Olton; Corre
sponding Secretary, Mrs. Gla
dys Parrish, Earth; and Treasur
er, Miss Virginia Bowers. Mule
shoe. ______

Mrs. Howard Cummings led 
the group in the singing ot 
‘‘America’’ and The "Delta 
Kappa Gamma Song” .
Muleshoe members attending 

were Miss Virginia Bowers, 
Mrs. Joe Costen. Mrs. Clifton 
Finley. Mrs. Dorine Harbin, 
Mrs. E.W. Johnson. Mrs. John 
Miller, Mrs. Jack Obenhaus, 
Mrs. Oscar Rudd, Mrs. Eric 
Smith, and Mrs. John Watson.

Family Night 
To Be Held 
At West Camp
The West Camp Community 

will hold their monthly Family 
Night Saturday. May 8. at 8:00 
p.m., at the West Camp Com
munity Center.
Each family will bring either 

homemade ice cream or cake, to 
be served as refreshments. 
There will be several games to* 

play, some of which are "42” , 
volleyball, horse shoes, and an 
assortment of table games.

A pink and blue shower honor
ing Mrs. Tommy Whatley, was 
given on Sunday, April 25, in 
the fellowship hall of the Rich
land Hills Baptist Church. Spe
cial guests were the honoree's 
mother. Mrs. Jackie Brown, her 
mother-in-law, Mrs. Susie 
Whatley, her maternal grand
mother, Mrs. C.M. Splawn and 
her sister, Mrs. Wayne Peter
son.

Mrs. Charles Hamilton served 
pineapple slush punch and yel
low thumbprint cookies to the 
guests. Mr. Stork presided over 
the serving table as the center- 
piece.
The hostess gift was a blue 

gown and robe with matching 
scuffs. Serving as hostesses 
were: Mrs. Gerald Pepper, Mrs. 
Charles Hamilton, Mrs. Roy 
Whitt, Mrs. Lee Lewis, Mrs. 
Wendell Robison, Mrs. Loyd 
Garlington, Mrs. Bill Snell and 
Mrs. Jarrell Pruitt.

M uleshoe 4-H  

Club Met 
Monday
The Muleshoe 4-H Club met 

Monday. May 3. The meeting 
was called to order by Jimmy 
Gleason, president. Allan Har
rison lead the pledge.

Robin Taylor, county extension 
agent, gave a talk about the 
Dress Review and the Record 
Book Workshop.
Reports were given by Kelly 

Harrison on the District Judging 
Contest held in Lubbock and 
Mrs. Jerry Gleason gave a 
report on the county 4-H Council 
Meeting held April 10. Shaalso 
reported on the 4-H Fair to be 
held in September,
There was a short program on 

growing gardens and material 
concerning the subject was 
handed out to each member.
Refreshments were served by 

Jimmy, Jacinda and Jay Glea
son to the following members 
present:

Michael Isaac, Jay Gleason, 
John Isaac, Tracy Tunnell, Ca
sey McGlaun, Allan Harrison, 
Kelly Harrison, Holly McGlaun, 
Tamera Gilliland, Tim Sain, 
Justen Heltan. Mark Peden, 
Clyde Deuer Jr., Willie Joe 
Coleman, Jr., Shelly Cabrera, 
Penny Cabrera, Jana Grumbles, 
Shelly Sain, Theresa Coleman, 
Sean Shipman, Mandy Plank, 
Jacinda Gleason, Netie Coleman 
and new member, Donald 
Jones.

A MOTHER S DAY

Cutlass Salon Coupe Delta 88 Hardtop Sedan

TO W N  & C O U N T R Y  A U T O  has a long 
line of New Pontiacs, Oldsmobiles, and 
Buicks. They also have a wide selectionof 
good used cars. Come by and let us help 
you choose your new car today I

Your G M C  truck Headquarters.

TOWN & COUNTRY 
AUTO

Beth Watson Named Artist Of Month
The Muleshoe Art Association 

has named Beth Watson as 
artist of the month for May. She 
and her husband, Delbert, live 
south of the sandhills in the 
Baileyboro community, where 
she and her husband have farm 
and ranch interests. They also 
have a ranch in Deaf Smith 
County near Hereford. ,

Mrs. Watson has been paint
ing about five years. Even 
though she still feels like a 
newcomer to the Art, she stated 
she feels lucky to live in a part of 
the country so rich in things to 
paint. Mrs. Watson likes to 
paint the common everyday 
things we encounter in our 
daily lives. She grew up locally 
and loves the wide open feel of 
the Plains.

She and her husband, Delbert, 
enjoy traveling. They have their 
own plane, which they hanger 
on their farm. They are a flying 
family as she and her husband 
and two sons fly. One son, Tom, 
is a police officer in Lewisville. 
He and his wife, Mary, have a 
son, Thomas. The other son, 
Jim, lives in Muleshoe and is a 
spray pilot, employed by Ken 
Russel.
The Watsons are interested in 

all community affairs. They ire  
also involved in church work.

Sha n • Everett
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Don Rod

gers of Friona are parents of a 
new baby boy, named Shane 
Everett. He was born April 30, 
at 3:14 a.m. at the West Plains 
Medical Center and weighed six 
pounds and 11 ounces.

John  Evan
Mr. and Mrs. Danny Kelley of 

815 West Avenue B, Muleshoe, 
are the parents of a new baby 
boy, named John Evan Kelley. 
We was born April 24, at 3:07 
a.m., at the West Plains Me
morial Hospital and weighed six 
pounds and eleven ounces. This 
is the Kelley’s second child. 
They have a two and a half year 
old daughter, Erin.

Paternal grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. John Frances Kelley 
of DeQueen, Arkansas. Mater
nal grandparents are Shirlee 
Richardson of Muleshoe and 
Jack Richardson of Pinedale. 
Wyoming.
Great grandparents are Mrs 

Leonard Evans and the late 
Leonard Evans, who the baby 
was named after, and Ida Ev
ans, of Tulia.

PTA MembersAttend 
Spring Conference

Members of the 14th District 
PTA, held their Spring Confer
ence Friday, April 23, at the 
Springlake-Earth School.
State PTA President, Mrs. 

A.T. Leveridge and Senator, 
Kent Hance, were the special 
guests and spoke to approxi
mately 225 delegates.
The Progress 4-H members 

presented the musical entertain
ment during the noon luncheon 
break.

Attending from the Muleshoe 
Elementary PTA were Mrs. 
Tom Flowers, Mrs. Butch Dun
can, Mrs. Gary Shipman, Mrs. 
Robert Hunt and Superinten
dent, Neil Dillman.

/

Something for

MOTHER

They attend First Assembly of 
God Church in Muleshoe, where 
he is a trustee and usher and 
she is song leader. She is an 
active member of the Muleshoe 
Hospital and Nursing Home 
Auxiliary, where she does vol
unteer work at the Hospital and 
Nursing Home and works at the 
Auxiliary Thrift Shop, where 
they are currently helping fur
nish the new hospital. She is 
Project Chairperson for the Aux-% 
iliary.

PTA To Hold
Specia l
M eeting

A special meeting of the Mule
shoe Elementary PTA will be 
held Monday, May 10, for the 
purpose of considering the ad
visability of dissolving the Ele
mentary PTA.
Only those persons who were 

members in good standing at 
the March PTA meeting will be 
entitled to vote on the question. 
Members are asked to bring 
membership cards to Mary De 
Sha/o Cafeteria at 3:45, Mon
day, May 10. Voting will be by 
secret ballot.

Projects sponsored by the Ele
mentary PTA this past year 
were: Halloween Carnival, gave 
five dollars to a room from each 
school that had the most parents 
at each meeting, conducted an 
eye test clinic for pre-schoolers, 
sponsored the Get Acquainted 
Coffee for Parents and Teachers 
at the beginning of each school 
year, helped buy play ground 
equipment for schools, spon
sored Cub Scout Pack 622. 
furnished drapes for the cafeter
ia at De Shazo, paid for installa
tion of swings at Richland Hills 
and purchased 33 fans to use in 
home rooms.
The PTA objects are, to pro

mote the welfare of children and 
youth in home, school, church 
and community, to raise stan
dards of home life, to secure 
adequate laws for the care and 
protection of children and 
youth, to bring into closer 
relation the home and school, 
that parents and teachers may 
cooperate intelligently in the 
education of children and youth, 
to develop between educators 
and the general public such 
united effort as will secure for 
all children ancf youth the 
highest advantages in physical, 
mental, social and spiritual edu
cation.

Eastern Star 
Attends Tea

Hereford Chapter No. 312, 
Order of the Eastern Star, 
hosted a Tea. honoring Grand 
Officers in District 2 Section 3, 
Sunday afternoon, in the Com
munity Center.
The decorations and refresh

ments were in keeping with the 
Patriotic observance of the Bi
centennial..

Mrs. Roberta Russell, Floy- 
dada, Deputy Grand Matron, 
District 2. Section 3, received 
the guests and presented them 
to other Grand Officers in the 
receiving line. ,
Grand Officers from Muleshoe 

Chapter were: Mrs. Marv Far
ley. member of American Her
itage Committee and Wayne 
Williams, Champions of Free
dom Committee. Others attend
ing from Muleshoe Chapter 
were: Mr. and Mrs. Derrell 
Nowell, Worthy Matron and 
Worthy Patron; Mrs. Frank 
Hinkson and Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
Phillips.

Get Back At Him
Mrs. G ray-A nd did you 

enjoy your camping trip, my 
dear?

Mrs. Young-Immensely. 
It was the first chance I 
had to complain of my hus
band’s cooking.

C h r i s t y  I v y , O f  St .  C l a i r ’s D e p a r t m e n t
S t o r e  H a s  J u s t  R e c e i v e d  5 D o z e n  

N ew  P ie c e s  O f  L i n g e r i e .

N o w  Is T h e  P e r f e c t  T i m e  To C o m e  
I n  A n d  S e l e c t  A G i f t  F o r  M o t h e r ’s D a y

All Employees Of St. Clairs Will Be 
Happy To Help You Choose A Gift.

C

Mrs. Watson is a member of 
the Muleshoe Art Association. 
She has served as president and 
in various other offices. She has 
paintings hanging in several 
places of business in Muleshoe 
as well as in private homes in 
other states. She has won 
ribbons and awards in local 
shows. Mrs. Watson paints in 
oils, acrylic and water color but 
stated she prefers the watercol- 
or and acrylic mediums, as they 
arc faster and more suited to her 
temperment.

Her hobbies are sewing, quilt
ing, collecting antiques and 
glassware. When asked how she 
felt about her painting, Mrs. 
Watson made this statement. “ I 
don’t consider painting a hobby, 
but a God given gift.”

Mrs. Wrinkle 
Recedes Degree

Mrs. Roy Wrinkle of Mule
shoe. received her B.S. Degree 
from Eastern New Mexico Uni
versity in Portales, N.M., Fri
day, April 30.

Weekend visitors in Mr. and 
Mrs. Roy Wrinkle's home for 
the occasion were: Mr. and Mrs.

Elmer Schuster and Clay of 
Tucumcari. N.M.; Mr. and Mrs. 
Curtis Green of Del Rio; Otto 
Schuster, Jr., of Portland; Mrs. 
Emma Schuster of Tulia, their 
daughters, Mrs. Terrell Ott of 
Denton and Miss Sharon Wrin
kle, who attends South Plains 
College at Levelland and Gary 
Wrinkle, of the home.
Mrs. Ott is spending the week 

in Muleshoe so that she can also 
attend the graduation of her 
sister, Sharon, from South 
Plains College Friday, May 7, in 
the Texan Dome in Levelland.

West Plains

Ih osp it■! B r i t fs

ADMISSIONS
April 30 - Maria L. Chavez and 

Gabriel Toscano.
May 1 • Lucille Lewis and Iva 

Lena Estep.
May 2 - barlene Ragland and 

Jo Anne Head.
May 3 - R.B. Chappell, Charlie 

W. Durham, Winnie O. Davis 
and Leatrice Mardis.

DISMISSALS
May 1 - Zula Woorly. Nelda 

Mullins. Gostavo Carrera Jr., 
Sharon Rodgers, Iner Rodgers, 
Iva Joan Vinson, Hugh Young,

Cathy Gable, Eloise Gray and 
Lucille Lewis.

May 2 - Gabriel Toscano.
May 3 - Helen Grado, Odessa 

Shanks and Maria L. Chavez. 
May 4 - Iva Lena Estep. Jo 

Anne Head, Earlene Ragland, 
and Leatrice Mardis.

BIBLE VERSE
"Honor thy father and 

mother, that thy days may 
be long in the land which 
Jehovah thy God givetli 
th e ."

1. The above reference is 
what commandment in 
the Decalogue’’

2. What is unique about 
this particular com
mandment?

3. Do parents have any 
responsibility in re
spect to this command
ment?

4. Where may this com
mandment be found?

Answers To Bible Verse
1. The fifth.
2. It is  the only one of the 

ten which includes a 
promise to those who 
obey it.

3. They are to live so as 
to be worthy of their 
childrens’ honor.

4. Exodus 20:12.

F r i . - S a t . - S u n .

Sidney Michael 
Poitier Caine

TheWilby
Conspiracy
Starring Nicol
Williamson

pg  cotOR United Artiste

M ay  7 ,  8 ,  9
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DRIVE - IN THEATRE
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M rs. Delbert Wat wn

MMTA Install New Officers
The Muleshoe Music Teachers 

Association met Friday, April 
30, at the Corral Restaurant, for 
their final meeting of the year. 
The meeting was called to order 
by Mrs. Sam Damron, presi- 

■dent.
First order of business was a 

treasurers report, given by Mrs. 
Jean Craft. It was approved by 
the members attending. Ar
rangements were then discuss
ed for the trip to the State 
Convention in Austin. All mem- 
bets were encouraged to attend.

Appreciation was expressed to 
Mrs. Loveta McKinistry for 
years of service and dedication 
to MMTA. She will be resigning 
this year as a member. Mrs. 
McKinistry was one of the 
founding members of MMTA 
and a member stated they are 
very grateful for her interest 
and concern through the vears.

Officers for the 1976-77 year 
were then installed by Mrs. Sam 
McKinistry. They are as fol
lows: President, Mrs. Micky 
Sowder; Vice-President, Mrs. 
Sam Damron; Secretary and 
Treasurer, Mrs. John Jones; 
Student Affiliate Chairman, 
Mrs. Jimmy Craft; Nominating 
Committee Chairman and His
torian. Mrs. Dale Jahay.

Possible programs were then 
discussed for the 1976-77 year. 
The following suggestions were 
discussed: Another Olton-Mule
shoe Piano Festival in April, 
Joint Recitals in November and 
January and Texas Composer 
and Theory Test in March and 
February.

Members attending were; Mrs. 
Sam McKinistry, Mrs. Sam 
Damron. Mrs. Micky Sowder, 
Mrs. Dale Jahay, Mrs. Jimmy 
Craft and Mrs. John Jones.

Chocolate Cream Cake

This extraordinarily moist chocolate cake almost shouts, 
"Surprise!” — with its party-filling baked right inside One 
secret ingredient, buttermilk, provides rich tenderness. Another, 
vanilla pudding, adds creamy texture to  the filling Prepare the 
pudding filling early, then assemble the final cake when con
venient.

Spread half of the batter in the pan, cover with pudding 
and top with remaining batter. After baking, frost with choc 
olate frosting or simply dust with confectioners’ sugar to add 
the finishing touch.

Chocolate Cream Cake is really something to  boast about 
when you bake it with enriched flour Enrichment adds the es
sential B-vitamins — niacin, thiamine and riboflavin — and the 
mineral, iron, to  the natural goodness already available in flour.

Chocolate Cream Cake 
one 13 x 9-inch cake

package (3 1/4 oz.) 
vanilla pudding and pie 
filling (not instant) 

cups enriched flour* 
teaspoon baking soda 
teaspoon baking powder 
teaspoon salt 
cup butter 
cup sugar 
eggs

square (1 oz. each) 
unsweetened choco
late, melted

teaspoon vanilla extract 
cup buttermilk 
cup chopped pecans 
Chocolate Frosting OR 

sifted confectioners' 
sugar

Prepare pudding according to package directions. Cool 
completely. Stir together flour, soda, baking powder and salt. 
Cream butter and sugar until light and fluffy. Beat in eggs. 
Blend in chocolate and vanilla Add flour alternately with but 
termilk, beginning and ending with flour. Stir in nuts Spread 
1/2 of the batter in greased 12 x 9 inch baking pan Spoon 
pudding evenly over batter. Spoon and spread remaining batter 
over pudding Bake in preheated 350° oven 40 minutes Cool 
completely. Frost with chocolate frosting or sprinkle with 
confectioners’ sugar.

♦Spoon flour into dry measuring cup; level. Do not scoop.

MAJOR/MINOR 
4 TUNE-UP

It pays y o u  to keep v o u r  c a r e n g in e  in 
top  o p e ra tin g  d o r.d itio n ; you g*t better 
m ileage  a nd  fh r  m o re  d e p e n d a b ility . 
W hen y o u  have a m a jo r  o r  a m in o r  
tu n e -u p  y o u  will pay less w hen yo u  
b rin g  y o u r  ca r to  us.

ritEE ESTIMATES 
Phone 272-4563 

Sonth Main 
Malasbot
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Annual Founder’sDay Banquet

New Station For SPS 
Nearing Completion
Southwestern Public Service 

Company's new Harrington Sta
tion northeast of Amarillo, is 
nearing completion, and it will 
be the first SPS generating plant 
to use coal as its primary fuel. 
The cola that will be used in 

the plant is low-sulpher western 
roal mined and brought in by 
unit train from Gillette. Wy
oming. The trains have about 
110 cars designed and built 
specifically to haul coal. Each 
unit train brings about 10,000 
tons of coal to the plant on a 
twice-a-week schedule.

Southwestern's system chem
istry laboratory has recently 
been enlarged and expanded to 
provide a complete facility for 
analyzing and testing coal.
The lab. located at the Nichols 

Station plant one mile south of 
the new Harrington Station, 
takes coal samples for testing 
and analyzing from two differ
ent sources.
The first source is at the mine 

site where the coal is being 
loaded into the unit train. The 
purpose of the tests of this 
sample is to assure SPS that it is’ 
getting the kind of quality of 
coal for which it is paying. The 
lab analyzes the moisture con
tent, the percent ash. the per
cent volatile and most impor
tant. the heat value of1 the BTU 
content of the coal.

While the price of coal is 
generally expressed in terms of 
dollars per ton. Southwestern 
actually buys the coal on a BTU 
per ton basis. In other words, 
it’s the amount of energy in the 
coal that determines its value. 

The second source of samples 
of coal for testing is from the 
conveyor belt at the power plant 
where the coal is being moved 
from the crusher house to the 
bunker or storage silo. This 
sample is primarily for opera
tional control. Immediate re
sults indicate the kind of coal 
that is being fed into the boiler 
at that particular time.
Testing and analysis of coal in 

the SPS system lab starts with 
the preparation of the coal 
sample. The coal is poured into 
a pulverizer and ground to a 
very fine powder-like consisten
cy.
The first analysis is to deter

mine the heat value or the BTU 
content. This is done in a 
laboratory apparatus called a 
Adiabatic Calorimeter. It mea
sures the rise in temperature of 
a water bath caused by the heat 
generated when the coal sample 
is burned in an atmosphere of 
pure oxygen. The rise in tem
perature is compared to the rise 
experienced when a material is 
burned that has a known BTU 
content or is considered a 
standard. This comparison gives 
the BTU content or heat value of

Definition
Secret—Something that 

is  hushed about from place 
to place to place.

M

the sample.
The BTU content of the coal 

SPS is receiving from the mines 
in Wyoming will average about 
8,700 per ton.
The test is computer program

med and a digital thermometer 
records the temperature rise as 
the sample burns while a digital 
printer records the results on 
tape.
The next test is to determine 

the percent of volatile elements 
in the coal - primarily the amont 
of hydro-carbons and fixed car
bon in the sample. A weighed 
sample is placed in a crucible 
and placed in a S55 degree C. 
electric furnace for six minutes 
to remove the moisture. The 
sample is then placed in a 
second oven for an additional six 
minutes at 950 degrees C. Then 
the sample is weighed and the 
weight loss represents the a- 
moung or percent of volatile 
materials.

Another important aspect of 
the coal that must be determin
ed in the laboratory is the 
percent of ash it contains. To 
make this test, the sample is 
placed in a 750 degree C. 
furnace equipped with forced 
air. Complete combustion is 
attained in this analysis and all 
that remains is the ash - oxides 
of iron, aluminum, silica, calci
um and magnesium.
The coal that SPS is receiving 

for use a t '  Harrington Station 
has approximately five percent 
ash. This that in every
100 ton car of cbal there will be 
about five tiejps of ash. The 
350.000 kilowdft unit at the new 
plant will qs^'kbout 1-million 
tons of coal pej, year, leaving 
about 50,000 tons'of fly ash.

Southwestern. .Yublic Service 
Company engineers are now 
looking at variobs markets and 
uses for the^gy ash. It is 
particularly suited for use as a 
roadbed material, as an additive 
for concrete mixes and for 
landfill uses.

When coal is burned in a 
boiler, it is necessary to know 
the fusibility or melting point of 
the ash. At certain tempera
tures, the ash begins to form 
slag inside the boiler and on the 
outside of the boiler tubes. This 
can eventually cause major 
problems in the boiler and lead 
to a complete shut-down for 
cleaning and repairs.
To determine the fusibility of 

ash, the sample is shaped into a 
cone and heated in an ash'fusion 
furnace. By viewing the sample

through an optical pyrometer, a 
devise for measuring the tem
perature of glowing objects, the 
melting point can be determin
ed
The temperature in the boiler 

is then kept just below this 
melting point, thus preventing 
the formation of slag and dam
age to the boiler.

Since the fly ash will be sold for 
other uses, it is important that 
an analysis be made to deter
mine the percent of trace mater
ials it contains. Trace materials 
include such metals as lead and 
arsenic that have a potential of 
being harmful to the environ
ment. These tests make sure 
that the fly ash will not contami
nate the water strata or nearby 
lakes and streams when used for 
commercial purposes.
The percent of trace metals in 
the coal sample are determined 
by the use of an atomic absorb- 
tion spectrophotometer. The 
sample is burned in a graphite 
furnace and a spectrical light 
beam analyzes the sample.

Finally, the coal sample is 
given a sieve analysis to check 
the size of the coal and to make 
sure it is not too large for the 
cursher equipment at the power 
plant. On the other hand, if the 
coal is too fine, it will be hard to 
control and create dust prob
lems. This test also checks the 
performance of the coal pulver
izer at the plant.
The introduction of coal as a 

boiler fuel marks a milestone in 
the energy picture for the 45,000 
square miles served by South
western Public Service Compa
ny. No more power plants will 
be built by SPS that use natural 
gas as the primary fuel. Howev
er, gas will play an important 
role for some time to come. But, 
the future belongs to coal and 
ultimately to uranium and nuc
lear power.

MR. Kearney Scoggln

TFWC Urges 
HEW Dissolution

Approximately 600 delegates 
of the Texas Federation of 
Women’s Clubs approved Wed
nesday a resolution calling for 
the "immediate and complete 
dissolution of the Department of 
Health, Education and Wel
fare.” The TFWC members 
from throughout Texas also 
voted to join the Texas and 
Southwestern Cattle Raisers As
sociation and Independent Cat
tleman's Association in urging 
the passage of Senate Bill No. 
2875, which raises the estate tax 
exemption to $200,000, an
nounced TFWC President Har- 
riette Williford Whatley.
Along with these two emergen

cy resolutions, delegates also 
voted to encourage Congres
sional restudy of the National 
Health Planning and Resources 
Development Act of 1974. Mrs. 
Ramon Liles serves as TFWC 
Resolutions Chairman.
In their action on HEW, the 

Texas Federation cites the ex
tensive growth of HEW, an 
excessive budget, the increas
ing bureaucracy of the National 
Health Service and the deficien
cies in the education system as 
prime reasons for the proposed 
HEW dissolution.

"We teei strongly that the 
control of education should be 
returned to the local community 
and that the financing of educa
tion should be a duty of the 
state, with tax monies remain
ing within the state,” say 
TFWC members in the resolu
tion.

The organization is also sharp
ly critical of the present Welfare 
System, saying that it "discour
ages free enterprise and encour
ages dependency upen the gov-

SM ILES
Frank

Father: "My boy, I never 
kissed a girl until I met 
your mother. Will you be 
able to say the same thing 
to your son’5”

Junior: "Y es, Dad. But 
not with such a straight 
face ."

No Conversation
The telephone operator 

answered an agitated sum
mons from a call box.

"O h, m iss,”  came a tear
ful feminine voice, "can I 
have my ten cents back? Al
bert won’ t speak to me.”

v L

J u s t  l i k e  y o u , a n d  we  
t h i n k  she  d e s e r v e s  the  bes t  

w h i l e  d i n i n g  o u t  on  h e r  d a y .

Dr. Charles Pummtll

ernment.”
Addressing themselves to Sen

ate Bill No. 2875, the organiza
tion has urged the raising of the 
estate tax exemption to $200, 
000, for "immediate and direct 
relief to farm and ranch busi
nesses essential to the economy 
of the country.”

TFWC delegates are urging 
the General Federation of Wo
men's Clubs, the world's largest 
organization of women, to act 
upon both of these emergency 
resolutions.

By encouraging a restudy of 
the National Health Planning 
and Resources Development Act 
of 1974. the Federation voices 
serious doubt on the necessity of 
this massive reorganization of 
all health service delivery sys
tems in the U.S. In the resolu
tion, TFWC points out that the 
plan will “ cause the people to 
lose their freedom of choice of 
hospital and physician.” This 
plan will also "increase the 
federal bureaucracy and, there
fore the already high cost of 
medical care.”
In other action during the 

session, TFWC recognized new
ly-affiliated clubs of the organi
zation. The new clubs are the 
Woman’s Club of Seguin, the 
Lydra Club of Lapryor and the 
Junior Woman's Service League 
of Center.
The TFWC Convention contin

ues through Friday at the South 
Park Inn.

Forty-five years ago, Walter 
W. Ross had an idea to begin a 
women's organization with the 
purpose of enriching its mem
bers' lives culturally and social
ly, so on April 30, 1931, in 
Abilene, Kansas, Beta Sigma 
Phi began with seven members. 
Since then it has grown to be the 
largest Greek letter organization 
for women in the world, with 
over 250,000 active members in 
over 10,000 chapters. Founder’s 
Day is a time to remember the 
past, to plan for the future, and 
to Appreciate the present. In 
honor of this occasion. Alpha 
Zeta Pi and Xi Omicron Xi, 
chapter of Beta Sigma Phi, held 
their annual Founder's Day 
banquet. Friday, April 30. at the 
Muleshoe Country Club, which 
was decorated in Calica Country 
style. Marcia Henry served as 
Mistress of Ceremonies. Mrs. 
Eric Smith led the opening ritual 
and the invocation was given by 
Mrs. Ken Box.
A meal of salad, steaks, baked 

potatoes, rolls, tea and coffee 
was served. Marcia Henry wel
comed the husbands, who were 
special guests, and the mem
bers attending. Highlights of 
Alpha Zeta Pi’s year were given 
by Mrs. Monty Dollar. Some of 
these were Kid's Day, July 4, 
the Ben Marney show. Fall 
rush, the Bingo Carnival, build
ing a float for the Christmas 
Parade, helping a needy family, 
a Valentine Ball, and a party for 
the Nursing Home. Mrs. Joe 
King gave the highlights for Xi 
Omicron Xi's year which were a 
raffle for a painting for the 
Hospital, a Halloween party, the 
Christmas Home Tour, helping 
a needy family, a party for new 
members, a Bingo party for the 
Nursing home, and parties for 
the special education class at 
richland Hills. Mrs. Tom Jinks 
gave the Founder's Day Pledge. 
A message from Bill Ross, son 
of the late Founder Walter W. 
Ross, was read by Mrs. Tommy 
Black. Out-going President, 
Mrs. Kearney Scoggin, recog
nized retiring officers and com
mittee chairmen of Alpha Zeta 
Pi. They are Mrs. Monty Dollar, 
vice-president and membership; 
Mrs. Gary Shipman, recording 
secretary; Mrs. Jerry Wen- 
mohs, corresponding secretary 
and courtesy; Mrs. Tommy

Black, treasurer; Mrs. Jerry 
Gleason, extension officer and 
telephone; Mrs. Ted Barnhill, 
and Mrs. Dick Chitwood, social; 
Mrs. Mike Miller, ways and 
means; Mrs. Louis Cardinal, 
service; Mrs. Bob Finney, Pro
gram; Mrs. Danny Noble, publi
city; Mrs. Paul Wilbanks, year
book; and Mrs. Tommy Merritt, 
scrapbook. Mrs. Monty Dollar 
presented Mrs. Kearney Scog
gin with a gift of appreciation 
for her loyal service as president 
of Alpha Zeta Pi.

Past Vice-President, Mrs. 
Charles Pummill recognized 
past officers and chairmen of Xi 
Omicron Xi. They are Mrs. 
Curtis Walker, recording secre
tary, publicity, radio, and co
telephone; Mrs. Tom Jinks, 
corresponding secretary, cour
tesy, and program; Mrs. Joe 
King, treasurer, and ways and 
means; Mrs. Max King, exten
sion officer and social; Mrs. 
Doyce Turner, scrapbook; Mrs. 
Spencer Tanksley, service and 
yearbook; Mrs. Eric Smith, 
publicity; and Marica Henry, 
co-telephone.

For Alpha Zeta Pi, Mrs. Danny 
Noble presented perfect atten
dance charms to Mrs. Jerry 
•Wenmohs, Mrs. Monty Dollar, 
Mrs. Gary Toombs, and Mrs. 
Tim Foster. For Xi Omicron Xi, 
Mrs. Doyce Turner presented a 
oerfect attendance charm to 
Mrs. Max King.
Mrs. Gary Shipman presented 

the Pledge of the Year award for 
Alpha Zeta Pi to Mrs. Tommy 
Little. Mrs. Little was chosen by 
her fellow members for her loyal 
service to the chapter and 
eagerness to help whenever 
needed.
The Husband of the Year 

awards were presented, for 
Alpha Zeta Pi by Tommy Black, 
to Kearney Scoggin and, for Xi 
Omicron Xi by Curtis Walker, to 
Dr. Charles Pummill. Both 
Kearney and Chalres gave alot 
of their time and energy to their 
wives’ sorority activities and 
probably did alot of babysitting. 

Mrs. Spencer Tanksley pre
sented the Girl of the Year 
award for Alpha Zeta Pi to Mrs. 
Kearney Scoggin and Mrs. Cur
tis Walker presented the Girl of 
the Year award for Xi Omicron 
Xi to Mrs. Eric Smith. Girl of the 
Year is the highest award given

. 0 II I I - . I t I

Hope So
A small boy, visiting New 

York for the first time, went 
in an elevator to the top of 
a skyscraper. As he shot 
past the 62nd floor at breath
taking speed, he gulped, 
turned to h is father, and 
asked "Daddy, does God 
know we’re coming?"

Dog Team
Jim: Why do you call your 

dog Baseball?
John: He catches flies, 

chases fowls, and runs for 
home when he sees  the 
catcher coming.

f( REMEMBER MOTHER ON
MOTHERS DAY

T  SUNDAY MAY 9th

Have your 

selection 

beautifully

N  gift wrapped  

11 free .

H

f  .V

to any member of Beta Sigma 
Phi and Mrs. Scoggin and Mrs. 
Smith were chosen by their
fellow members because of their 
dependable and dedicated ser
vice to their chapter. They 
worked hard all year and helped 
to promote the Life, Learning, 
and Friendship of Beta Sigma 
Phi. It was announced that the 
international theme for 1976-77 
will be "Follow the Rainbow 
Road" then Mrs. Max King led 
the closing ritual.
Members and their husbands 

attending were Mr. and Mrs. 
Eric Smith, Mr. and Mrs. Max 
King, Mr, and Mrs. Curtis
Walker, Mr. and Mrs. Danny 
Noble, Mr. and Mrs. Monty
Dollar. Mr. and Mrs. Kearney 
Scoggin, Dr. and Mrs. Charles 
Pummill, Mr. and Mrs. Gary 
Toombs, Mr. and Mrs. Jerry 
Wenmohs, Mr. and Mrs. Tom
my Merritt, Mr. and Mrs. Ted 
Barnhill, Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
Finney, Mr. and Mrs. Tommy
Black. Mr. and Mrs. Steve
Black, Mr. and Mrs. Dave Marr, 
Mr. and Mrs. Mac Brown, Dr. 
and Mrs. Jerry Gleason, Mr. 
and Mrs. Tim Foster, Mr. and 
Mrs. Louis Cardinal, Mr. and 
Mrs. Mike Miller, Mr. and Mrs. 
Paul Wilbanks, Mr. and Mrs. 
Tommy Little, Mr. and Mrs. 
Ken Box, Mr. and Mrs. Gary 
Shipman. Mr. and Mrs. Clifford 
Black. Mr. and Mrs. Corky
Green. Mr. and Mrs. Spencer 
Tanksley, Mr. and Mrs. Dick 
Chitwood, Marcia Henry, Mrs. 
Joe King, Mrs. Doyce Turner, 
Mrs. Tom Jinks, and Mrs. Glen 
Watkins.

Hats are beginning to 
come back in sty le-partic- 
ularly in the larger c ities. 
The huge hair-do's were 
responsible, to a large ex
tent, for the custom of wom
en goinghatless thesepast 
few years. Straws are pop
ular and turban scarfs are 
also favorites.

Hair-do's are more nat
ural this season than in 
several years past. They 
may be curly or straight 
but all have a clean look.

TEXAS

t o  \

/

i u  w .

Remember Your 

Mother This Year 

With Beautiful 

Flowers . We 

Have Hallmark 

Cards, Corsages, 
A Arrangements.

Muleshoe 
Floral l  

Gift
272-4287

The Corral  offers many different  
types of  food, and you can 

enjoy your meal in a 
relaxed a tmosphere .

Corral
Restaurant

1008 W. A  mer .  B l vd.  
kt*rp*t>r*twwxm '***«**w9M 9M 9W 9e(tat

M u l e s h o e
m m m m e e t m m m m t

2 7 2 - 3 1 8 2

L I N G E R I E
Candy Stripes...

. . . frosted with white lace 
for Mother's Day giving!

A truly beoutiful sleepwear collection with the luxurious look of nylon tricot yet the 
eosy-core comfort of polyester ond nylon In Pink or Aqua Long gown and robe in 
sizes Smoll, Medium ond Large. Mini gown in Extra-Smoll, Smoll, and Medium.

A.

c.

Long robe to fling on over the short or long gown Sleeve 
flounce repeats the tiered effect $13

The Camisole look atop a tiered skirt with oil the charm of 
an old-fashioned petticoot— for thoroughly modern mothers^

A  brief onswer to your gift problems: pure flattery in this 
mini gown with separate bikini panties $9

/ / " ----- - M /. O i l
d o

'• Kh'- *'<*&*• »*•* .
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crs. And one can easily see that 
these words give us everything 
He had taught the disciples in 
the three years of His public 
ministry. He unfolded the One 
Supreme purpose in the heart of 
Ciod - The Motive for Christ’s 
coming to earth ■ the purpose 
for w hich the church was organ
ized - and the task of all 
Christians till He would come 
again. The winning of a lost 
world is the Supreme Task of 
the church and every individual 
believer. This command from 
God has not yet been fulfilled - 
neither has it been repealed. It 
therefore, hangs over our heads 
as a challenge - calling us to our 
best and to our duty.

WE FIND SECOND THE MIS
SIONARY FUNCTION! This 
passage reveals the nature of 
the Holy Crusade on which the 
disciples were sent. They were 
to win men to the Lord by 
teaching them their need of God 
- their dependence upon God for 
help - and by showing them how 
to find God. Of the ten living 
religions today - Christianity is 
the only one that bases its 
program upon truth, know-

these ordinances. They become 
a living - moving picture of the 
central facts and truths of the 
Christian Religion.

AND THEN WE ALSO FIND A 
MISSIONARY GUARANTEE: 
Christ promised to be with His 
disciples to the end of time and 
even to the end of the world. No 
greater assurance can come to 
the heart of the Christian than 
the fact that Jesus is with him in 
every undertaking. Every bur
den, every sorrow, every heart
ache, and every step of the way, 
Jesus is with us. We have the 
wisdom, the guidance, and the 
strength of God as we seek to 
carry out His will. This vital fact 
is further reenforced by other 
promises made by Him. On one 
occation Jesus said: “ Upon this 
rock 1 will build my church and 
the gates of hell shall not prevail 
against it.” In simple language 
this means that: "all of the 
forces of evil may throw them
selves against the work of the 
church - but they cannot over
come it.” "This promise is 
enough by itself to strengthn the 
people who are seeking to carry 
out the Great Commission of the

And it is the only living religion 
that can point to a living 
Saviour. Christianity figures 
that the more people know - the 
greater the possibility of win
ning them to the Lord Jesus 
Christ. Christianity deals in a 
realative manner with both the 
head and the heart of man. The 
appeal is made to the intellect as 
well as to the passions of the 
soul.

WE ALSO FIND THE MIS
SIONARY SYMBOLISMS: Ju
daism was a religion of symbols
• The Temple, the white-robed 
priests - the sacrifice - the altar - 
the candlesticks - the table of 
shew bread - and everything 
that went to make up the Jewish 
religion was symbolic of a 
greater spiritual truth. Christi
anity also is a religion of 
symbols. We are instructed in 
this passage to baptize the 
believers. We have two symbols
• baptism and the Lord's Sup
per. Each one of them sparately 
and both together symbolize the 
death, burial and resurrection of 
our Lord and Saviour. In fact, 
the entire spiritual phase of our 
gospel is crowded into each of

carpat cleaning results!
(to M  yourself prices)

SECOND H A LF
June 3 Lions — Cardinals 

So* —  K-Birs
June * Savers — Longhorns 

Mustangs -  veterans 
June 7 Mustanes —  Lions 

Cardinals —  Sox 
June 8 K-bars ~  Savers

Veteran! —  Longhorn* 
June 10 Longhorns —  Sox 

Lions —  K-Bars 
June 11 Savers — Veterans

Mustangs —  Cardinals 
June 14 Cardinals -  K-Bars

Longhorns -  Mustangs 
June 15 Veterans — Sox 

Lions —  Savers 
June 17 Longhorns —  K-Bars 

Savers -  Cardinals 
June IB Sox -Ihsstang* 

Veterans -  Leg*
June 21 {.Ions -  Sox

Veterans -  K Bara 
June 22 Savers -  Mustangs

Cardinals -  Longhorn 
June 24 tyterans -> Cardinals

1 —  Longhorns , 
angs —  K-Bars 
s -  Sox ~

2 If netysary 
Jter than 6: IS p jn .

I p.m. Second game Is to 
second game may begin

Longhorns —  Savers 
May 13 Sox —  Cardinals 

Lions —  Mustangs 
May 14 Longhorns-Veterans 

Savers —  K-Bars 
May 17 K-Bars —  Lions 

Sox —  Longhorns 
May 18 Cardinals -  Mustangs'

Veterans —  Savers 
May 20 Mustangs -  Longhorns 

Sox —  Veterans 
May 21 Savers— Lions

K-Bars —  Cardinals 
May 24 Cardinals -  Sauers 

K-Bars —  Longhorns 
May 25 Lions —  Veterans 

Mustangs -  Sox 
May 27 K-Bars —  Veterans 

Sox —  Lions
May 28 Longhorns -  Cardinals 

Mustangs -  Savers 
May 31 Longhorns -  Lions 

K-Bars —  Mustangs 
June 1 5ox -Cavers

Cardinals -  Veterans

-  Make-Up games will be pt|yed June 28, 29. July 
Home team is listed last. First game Is to bjCCi no

RENT OUR R INSENVAC— the new 
portable easy to use hot water 
extraction carpet cleaning machine 
that pearly

• rinses carpet libers w ith h o t ^ ^  
water end cleaning solution

• loosens and lifts dirt.
grime end rttidues to the 7 - ^  
carpet surface where 
they ere immediately

leaves your carpets 
CLEAN end FRESH'

Furn iture

Swap Shop
g - Rent lor only
IlOBGIN *12“  a day

i asocial* store
tS%* S/oi+

ledge, light and information

iflOClt

Farm er Jones 
—  Lean

Heavy Aged Beef 
Blade Cut, Piggly Wiggly,

Golden Central American

Vine-Ripened

Sour CreamCantaloupe Farmer Jones |  f l  n19 $119 Fpanks 78
Lb ■ Link Sausage • 98c
Double Your Money Back Meat Guarantee
At Piggly Wiggly, we are so confident of the superior quality of our 
fresh meats that we proudly offer an unconditional guarantee that 

*>* gives you double your money back on any fresh meat purchase 
which does not completely please you. So, if the meat you buy 
does not completely satisfy you, see our store manager and the'  n u r r h a c a  n r i r o  uuill h o  r o f n n H o r i  d o u b l e !

USDA Grade A,
Breast or Leg

Boneless, Lean

Add the Gourmet Touch Piggly Wiggly

Artichokes Butter
California Fresh

Broccoli Piggly Wiggly

We Have A Complete Selection Of

Flower & Garden Needs
Halves, Sliced, Or Diced7-Bone, Heavy Aged Beef 

Steak You Can BroilFlorida New Crop
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Bain News
B y

M r t . J . B l a c k m a n

Miss Oralia Davila, daughter 
M Mr. and Mrs. Ben Davila of 
Bula, was in Snyder the past 
weekend, representing the Bu-

la l nochs Lions, as Sweetheart, 
at their Distriet 2T2 Convention. 
Her escort for the banquet 
Saturday night was Donnie Ni
chols. of Three Way, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Dale Nichols, 
lions attending the District 

2T2 Convention were president 
of the local Lions. D.J. Cox, 
accompanied by his wife. La- 
verne, and James Sinclair, rone 
chairman and his wife. Ann. 
Sinclair was appointed Deputy

District Governor for rones 7-A 
and 1 B. Both lions were voting 
delegates.

* * * * *
Mrs Pearl Walden accompa

nied by her daughter. Mrs. 
Marie Aaron of Carlsbad. N.M. 
have recently returned from a 
visit of several davs with rela

tives in Oklahoma and Arkan
sas. They visited with her sister, 
Mrs. Cathrine Balcont, at Ring- 
land. Okla. Another sister, Mrs. 
l ina Brooks and two brothers. 
Henry and Clarence Allred at 
Duncan, cikla. two brothers. 
Clyde and K B Allred at Com- 
manche. Okla. They also visited

with a daughter of Mrs. Wal
den. Mr. and Mrs. Perry Lynch 
at Clinton, Arkansas and a 
grandson of Mrs. Walden's.

Mr. and Mrs. Ronnie Walden at 
Kushficld. Arkansas.

Thank You
f o r  your  support  and

conf idence  in me during  

the recent election.

John Blackwell CHILDREN’S CRUSADE On Thursday. April 29. at 7:30 p m at the Assembly of God Church, the 
Ow en Family Crusade started off with a bang. There were between 150-250 children attending each night 
all week long. The program was started off with the children giving their offerings. Both girls and boys 
had a team and the boys won. The winning team got play money that they cashed in later for candy and

games. Then Rev. Owen and his puppets presented a program to the children. He also had his talking 
monkey, Koko with him. Rev Owen and Koko sang a duet and the service was closed with a chalk talk. 
T his was a picture painted with flourescent pastels.

PIGGLY WIGGLY

(loverlake

CREAM

Plus Deposit

COCA
COLA

Del M onte, Cut

GREEN
REANS

Va-Gal.
iRoundCtn

Piggly W iggly. All la yer Varieties

Cake Mix

Sunshine 's Vanilla

W afers

Piggly Wiggly, Light

Chunk 
Tuna

l

32-oz.
Btls.

6-Pk.

Piggly Wiggly, Assorted Colors, 1 Ply,

16-oz  
Cans

Piggly Wiggly. Chocolate

Drink Mix 2-lb . $ 1 6 9
Box I

ran camps O f t r

Pork &  Beans 2 "  bi)

15 02 
Can

Van Camp's

6 ’/ 2 -0 Z .

Can

Del Monte Del Monte

Piggly W iggly, Natural Juice Chunk. 
Crushed, or Sliced

Hawaiian Punch
Piggly W iggly, Instant

Potatoes

Cream Style or Whole Kernel
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Sudan News

By Mrs. Wayno Doty

Grandma (Mrs. S.A.) Wil
liams, resident of the Knights 
Rest Home. Littlefield, was
admitted to the Medical Arts 
Hospital. Wednesday, April 7 
suffering with pneumonia. Last 
report she was feeling some 
better. Her son, Mr. and M 'j,

C.A. Williams, of Bula, wee 
visiting in California at the time 
she took ill. They rushed home 
and also his sisters, who they 
were visiting came too, Mrs. 
Ruth Henrick of Carmichael and 
Mrs. Christine Kulhanek of Los 
Angeles. Another daoohter.

G if CS for

Mother  Should Have The Best , 
And At Cobb ’s You’ll Find It.

Cobb ' s  Has A Wide Selection »
Of Dresses ,  Lingerie,  S p o r t s w e a r , / /  /

M L :Shoes And Much More.

We Will Be Happy To Help^ 
You Select The Perfect  G i f t 1 

For Her .

f i t 1

Mrs. Velma Smith and sons. 
Ray. Wayne and H.L., came up 
from Burleson, and are here to 
help take care of their mother. 
Grandma Williams is 93 years 
old. and was a resident of the 
Bula community for many years 
before moving to the Knights 
Rest Home.

Mr. and Mrs. W.R. Adams 
spent the weekend in Lubbock, 
visiting in the home of his 
nephew, Mr. and Mrs. Alan 
Telford.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Shields and 
children Rosslyn. Kennon and 
Patrice, came up over the 
weekend to visit in the home of 
her mother. Mrs. Lorilla Jones 
and also to be with her sister 
and children, Mrs. Carl Jones, 
Britt and Leslie, who are visiting 
here from Swainsboro, Georgia. 
Sheilds and Kennon went home 
Sunday afternoon, with Mrs. 
Sheild and girls staying over 
until Wednesday.

ATTKNTION 
MULISH0! ARIA 

CATTLEMEN
;,.In regard to dead stock 
removal . . .  If you have a 
problem with service . . . 
whether In the feed yard or 
on the farm . , . Please 
give US a chancel Thank You.
rout LOCAL USED
COW DEALER IN

MULESHOE
Ph. 965-2903 
kfobU 965-2429

Melesbee
Bl-Prodicts

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Haithcock of 
Carlsbad. New Mexico visited in 
the home of the Nolan Harlans. 
They went on to Amherst for a 
visit with her mother. Mrs. 
Mary Britt.

• • • • »
Mr. and Mrs. John Latham 

drove to Elida. New Mexico 
Sunday afternoon fur a visit with 
friends, Mr. and Mrs. Tom 
Best.

* * * * *
Mrs. V.C. Weaver met her 

neice, Mrs. Bill Maxwell Black 
of Ventura, California, at the 
Lubbock air terminal. Sunday 
afternoon. Monday the ladies 
drove to Portales, New Mexico, 
where she will visit with other 
relatives, before coming back 
here for a longer visit.

* * * * *
Mr. and Mrs. Nolan Harlan 

visited with his mother Mrs. 
Lula Harlan, at the Knights Rest 
Home Saturday, and took her 
out for lunch. They try to do this 
for her each week.

Jeff Austin of Lubbock, went 
home Wednesday, after spend
ing a week here with his 
grandparents, the Raymond Au
stins.

Three-Way School turned out 
for their Easter vacation, Thurs
day afternoon at 2:00 p.m. 
Classes will resume at 8:30 a.m. 
Tuesday morning. Thursday 
morning an Easter program was 
put on by students of the grade 
school in the school cafetorium.

vacationed at Lake Amstead and 
also in Mexico during the holi
days. They also visited Mr. and 
Mrs. Al Scott and children.

Mrs. Dorothy Drake recently 
returned home from Bogota, 
South America, where she visit
ed ten days with her sister and 
family, Mr. and Mrs. Fred 
Phillips. She and another sister, 
Mrs. G.L. Goodwin of North 
Carolina met in Miami where 
they enplaned for Bogota. Upon 
their return to the States she

visited with a neice and her 
family. Mr. and Mrs. Bill Mur
phy, Sean, Brian and Patrick.

• • • • •
Mrs. Bill Myer of Houston, is 

visiting this week in the home of 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
Drake. She plans to return to
Houston on Thursday.

• * * * •
Radney Nichols has returned 

home from Houston, where he 
received tests and treatment.

Decline of U.S. jobless
ness rate predicted.

Best Of Press
No Clock Watcher

The secret o f success 
is to  do all you can with
out thought of fame.
* -Grit.

Definition
Hangover: Something to 

occupy ahead that wasn’t 
used the night before.
-Review, Plymouth, Wis.

Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Terrell 
are vacationing at Pine Top,
Arizona.

Mrs. Ann Walker and girls are 
vacationing at San Saba. 

* * * * *
Coach and Mr. Jackie Stewart

o n

r ..........
i r

TEX *5

©  O / r —  H IT —  ■ ~ O U H =  Mil*

MAY DAY SALE

FINAL 3 
D A YS

THURSDAY
FRIDAY

SATURDAY

ONLY

it,

(| JUNIOR 
-  Or 
z. LADIES

i], PANTS

TOPS

DRESSES

Or
1! GIRLS 

DRESSES
Aid

k TOPS

All Soles

PANT SUIT 
CARAVAN

JUST IN TIME 
FOR

MOTHERS
DAY

n

HAMILTON S
15 STYLES. SIZED 8 Td 20
100% POLYESTER DOUBLE KNIT 
10NG OR SHORT SLEEVES,

» -  Extra Charge

1 For 
I '  Alterations &
*7 Gift Wrap

1 0 0 %  

Polyester 
Doable Kelt 

Linen Stitch 
JACKET t  MATCHING 

PANTS PLUS 
COORDINATING 
CHECK PANTS

Pieces

SPECIALLY SELECTED GROUP 
^  . MENS AND LADIES
$  A 0 8 8 1 SPRING SHOES

•M l i o
3 DAYS ONLY

I I O  = - | |  — lit l i r -

rJioi'rfu - U a n Jb a q s(y ^rtandbays

Values to S IS

$8.76
Chic, eosy-to-hondle ond sur
prisingly roomy featuring multi
compartments A v a ila b le  in 
White and Bone.

Gripping Film 

Stars Sidney

i, 'The Wilby Conspiracy/ 

Poitier And Michael Caine
“The Wilby Conspiracy” is a gripping adventure story with two great stars, 

Sidney Poitier and Michael Caine, in the leads and the distinguished actor Nicol 
Williamson playing their chief antagonist. It introduces two new leading ladies — 
Prunella Gee, a young actress who first made her mark in British television, and 
Persis Khambatta, a former Miss India and an actress of striking beauty.

That said, it must also be men.
tinned that the film has an added 
significance. It is fiction factually 
inspired. Set in South Africa it is 
nn nhifrtivn, 1 twxV.. a, ‘uy^prolnlCi 
of that country’s attitudes. The 
screenplay by Rod Amateau and 
Harold Nebenzel is based on the 
novel by Peter Driscoll.

Martin Baum, who produced the 
film, said: “We recognize that there 
are many South Africans who reject 
apartheid completely. The film is 
against any system which creates 
second-class citizenship in whatever

form or from whatever cause."
Ralph Nelson, the director, calls 

it “a film about man’s humanity to 
man which, in the course of enter 
raining, may ~J?® make people 
think." A Bauin-Dantine TTflstlic- 
tion, “The Wilby Conspiracy” is re
leased by United Artists, an enter
tainment service of Transamerica 
Corporation. It will open Friday 
at the XIT Drive In Theatre

"The Willry Conspiracy” was made 
in Kenya, which had much to gain 
maleriallv from the filming there 
of the movie.

r  The Lonely Heart

T
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The Muleshoe Art Loft
WANTS YOU TO KNOW

EVERYTHING
you always wanted to know about proper 
care and repair of your furniture.

Saturday , May 8th 1976 
SEE THE NEW

FORMBY ANTIQUE WORKSHOP FILM
A roprosontitivo will be here to give a domonttration 

and antwor your quostions in addition to tho film.

Mr. Formby's NEW hour-long 
training film reveals the secrets 
of the experts. This second edi
tion of F O R M B Y 'S  AN T IQ U E 
W ORKSHOP offers more in 
depth, detailed instruction in the 
art of furniture ref ini ;hing. Learn 
how to remove cigurette burns, 
remove water rings and layers of 
wax, hand rub a finish, repair 
cracks and holes repair veneer, 
repair picture frames, clamp and 
glue woods, clean silver and 
brass, and many other tips to 
help you restore and preserve 
your beautiful furniture. Because 
of the scarcity of fine woods 
many of today's pieces are irre
placeable. Bring a pencil and 
paper to take notes. Naturally, 
there's no charge for admission.

May 8th, 1976 Oat O’clock p.i

The Muleshoe

Art Loft
1529 W. Amor. Blvd. Ph. 272-3405

M ulotho*, Toxat

>1) • I I

+ 4 tv, V
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TO  BUY?  
TO SELL? 

RESULTS?

OPEN RATES
1st insertion, pur word - 9? 
2nd and add., per word - 6?

NATIONAL RATES 
1st insertion, per word - 
2nd and add., per word • 7? 
Minimum Charge - 50?
CARD OF THANKS - >3.00 
Classified Display *>1.25 
per column Inch.
Double Rate for Blind Ads - 
DEADLINE FOR INSERTION 
Noon Tuesday fer Thursday 
Noon Friday for Sunday 
WE RESERVE THE 
Right to classify, revise or 
reject any ad.
MOT RESPONSIBLE 
For any error after ad has

unoe.
*****************************

1 PERSONALS
***************************** 
PTL(PRAISE THE LORDk han
nel 28. 8:30 - 10:30 a.m.
Monday through Friday.
15-12s-tfc

1, J.M. or Jess Pruitt wish to 
inform the public that 1 will not 
be responsible for any debts or 
any checks or any obligations for 
any one except what 1 make 
myself.
J.M. Pruitt 
l-18t-3tp
*****************************

3 HELP WANTED 
*****************************

WANTED: Still taking appli
cations for workers at Allsup's 
7-11.
3-46s-4tc

............................................
WANTED: Mechanic 5-day 
work week; excellent working 
condition. Crow Chevrolet. 
3-49t-tfc

Apartmen^manP 
ger for 60 units in Friona. 
Experienced, mature, and 
bondable. Also part time 
maintenance manager. Write 
details to:

SARATOGA GARDENS 
BOX 305

FRIONA, TEXAS 79035
3-19t-2tc

FOR SALE: 181 Acres irrigat- 
d. 1 well . Lays real good on 

highway. West of Progress.
160 acres irrigated. 6” wells. 

North of Bovina on FM high
way.
320 acres north of Bovina 

Priced «ei|.
15 acres with new 3 bedroom 

I 3/4 bath home. Has 4” well, 
sheds and corrals. Near
Progress.

J.B. SUDDERTH REALTY 
INC.

BOX 627
FARWELL, TEXAS 

481-3288
8-15t-tfc

FOR SALE: 16" well casing. 
;new steel 18” 2c a lb.; 6" and 
8” column pipe. '/: prices for 
junk iron.

FARWELL PIPE t  IRON 
601 Ave. A 

Farwcll, Texas
15-46t-tfc

AVON
Need cash for Mother’s Day, 
Father s Day, Easter and gradu
ations? Make good earnings on 
your own time selling quality 
products. Call 272-3208. 
16t-3-6tc

WANTED: Life guard at Mule- 
shoe Country Club. Contact Bob 
Lee.
3-17s J tc

*****************************

5 APTS. FOR RENT
*****************************
MOVING NOW - Nice 1, 2 and 3 
bedroom apartments. Fully car
peted, individual heat-air. 1 2
baths, utilities paid. play
ground. laundry facilities. 

Saratoga Gardens 
1300 Walnut Street 

Friona. Texas 
247-3666 

Office hours 10-6
5- 3t-tfc
**************************

6 ROOMS FOR RENT 
**************«•**••*•*****
FOR RENT: One bedroom. Call 
272-4831*
6- 18s-2tc
*****************************

8 REAL ESTATE
*****mR SALE: V* sec. good 

land, 5 miles n.w. of Mule- 
shoe. 1 8" irrigation well, 2 
bdr. house.
80 acres for sale. Eight miles 
vest of Muleshoe on south side 
if highway 84. Three irrigation 
veils.

Smallwood Real Estate 
116 E. Ave. C 

. Muleahoe, Texas

FOR SALE: One 2 bedroom 
house to be moved. Contact Ed 
Cox at Fry and Cox. 272-4511.
8- 14s-6tcc
*****************************

9 AUTOMOBILES 
*****************************
FOR SALE: 1969 Ford pickup. 
Call 965-2417.
9- 19t-tfc

FOR SALE: 1968 Chevrolet 
pickup. Call 272-4831.
9-l8s-2tc
.****♦**********************<
10 FARM EQUIP. FOR SALE
FOR SALE: 1967 510 Massey 
Furgeson V-8 350 - gas. 14' 
header. Pickup reel. Good. 
$7000. 806-965-2348.
10-19t-3tc

Your neighbors trade at STATE 
LINE IRRIGATION for all their 
irrigation needs. Why not you? 
Muleshoe, Littlefield, & Level- 
land.
10- 45s-tfc

PUMPS - 2-6” . 250' and 280'. 
3-subntersible 7'/j, 15 and 25 
horsepower. All 180’. Phone 
385-3620.
10-13t-16tc

FOR SALE: 1974 428 Ford Irri
gation motor $400. 40 HP Elec
tric motor and panel 440 volts 
$675. 50 HP gear head 3 to 4 
ratio $300. Phone 272-4602 after 
5 or 266-5969 after 8.
10- 18s-3tc*****************************

11 FOR SALE OR TRADE 
***********************•••••*
FOR SALE OR LEASE: Car
wash on Highway 84. See or call 
Jack Lenderson. 272-3038.
11- 19t-4tc

FOR SALE: 1969 travel trailer.
Sleeps six. $1050. 321 East 
Dallas. 272-3925. 
ll-19t-2tc

FOR SALE OR TRADE: 1970 
Model 2 bedroom mobile home. 
Ideal for lake or mountain cabin. 

.Call 272-4411
ll-I5s-6tc

"FOR SALE: Grain-fed beet 
calves. For your locker. 1/2 or 
whole. 925-3510. Leldon Phillips 
ll-2t-tfc

FOR SALE: Attrex, Milogard 
$2.70. Treflan Eradicane and 
Round-up. Wholesale on most 
all Ag. chemicals - Farmars 
sales - Dendy . . . Lorenzo. Cal! 
806-634-5382. 
ll-50s-31tc

I
FOR SALE: Pace and Powell 
radios. Base and mobiles. 
$120 and up. Call 272-3163.

ALCOHOL AND DRUG 
ABUSERS 

Want help . . . need a home . . . 
want a new start in life?
Call collect Plainview (806) 293- 
8651.
15-171-ate

WANT TO BUY: 2 or 3 bedroom 
house to be moved. E.E. Hol
land. Phone 272-3293.
15-17s-tfc

DEPENDABLE SERVICE
Backhoe - Frontloader 
Cesspool Pumping 
Drain Cleaning 
Roto-Rooter 
Roto-Tilling 
Light-Hauling

DWA1N WHEAT 
272-3378 

If no answer call at noon or 
after 5 p.m.
15-1 lt-tfc

PHILLIPS HOUSE OF MUSIC 
118 Main

Clovis, New Mexico
Pianos, organs, band instru
ments, new and used. Profes
sional repairs, sheet music, 
rentals, terms.

Phone: 505-763-5041. 
J5-30s-tfc

Reduce safe and fast with 
GoBese tablets and E-Vap "wa
ter pills". DAMRON DRUG. 
15-17t-10ttp

FOR SALE: In-dash Am/8 
track stereo taken out of a 76 
Camero. Under-dash Teac au
tomatic reversecassetteplayer. 
Both with speakers. Call Ran 
dv at 272-3319 or 272-4739. 
15-18t-tfc

Ready built house to be moved. 
Two bedroom. 1028 square feet.. 
To be sold by sealed bids to the 
highest bidder. We refuse any 
or all bids. Located Vi mile east 
of Bula. Phone 933-2120. 
8-19t-7tc

FOR SALE: Three bedroom 1'/: 
bath carpeted with garage, 
fenced yard. Phone 272-3520. 
8-19t-8tc
...................................... .
FOR SALE: 2 bedroom and 
bath, large living room. Kitchen 
and dining room combination. 
Refmished throughout. 309 
Ave. J Call 965-2868.
*-7t-tfc

AND

b  b/uS S ^ A Itt a .  
iieiis

REAl E ST ATI
210 S. 1st_________

FOR SALE: 4 lots and 1000 ft. 
barn. 1016 South Main. Call 
272-4984.
8-15t-tfc ’ ___
■EXCLUSIVE LISTING: 160 ac 
Tres for sale. Good land 

34 acres for sale. Good land 
For quick sale call: 

POOL REAL ESTATE

FOR SALE BY M.D. GUN- 
STREAM: Good .pea green
baled hay. Call 272-4515 or
272-4709.'
ll-18t-tfc

FOR SALE: 1976 14' x 72 
Mobile home. 2 bedroom - 2 
bath. Furnished or unfurnished. 
Call 272-3331 after 5 p.m.
11 -17t-tfc

FOR SALE: Used Singer sewing 
machine. Touch and Sew with 
cabinet. Straight stitch. S100. 
Also used Kirby vaccuum clean
er. Call 272-3826.
I I-18s-tfc

FOR SALE: 12 x 64 mobile 
home. Two bedroom. 1 •/« bath. 
Call after 6, 272-4192 or during
day 272-5531.
I l-18s-3tc

FOR SALE: 16’ 1969 Aristocrat 
Lo-Liner trailer, sleeps six. Sec 
at 512 West Avenue B after
5:30. 272-3436.
II 19t-2tp

*****************************

13 PROPERTY FOR LEASE

FOP RENT OR LEASE: Busi
ness building. 5200 square feet. 
422 N. 1st. 272-3767. 
l3-5s-tfc

******************************

15 MISCELLANEOUS

tales 
rvice

NEW ft REBUILT
[ Carolyn Duncan Ph. 4l82|

ATTENTION FARMER!! We 
now ave WEATHER MAS
TER SEEDS: Hybrid Corn, 
Alfalfa, grain sorghum, forage 
sorghum, soybeans, and cere
al grain. Call Laveme Harvey 
collect 806-272-4626 or 247- 
8828
17-13 t-tfc

Foster Homes ForTheAged, 
Blind, Disabled Needed
Foster homes are needed in 

Lubbock and surrounding south 
plains counties to provide care 
for aged, blind, or other disab
led adults who can no longer 
continue living in their homes, 
but who are not medically 
eligible for nursing home care, 
according to Orand Carroll, 
adult social services supervisor,

ONE MINUTE SPORTS QUIZ
1. Who won golf’s Tourna

ment of Champions?
2. Name the winner of the 

Phoenix LadiesProG olf 
Tournament.

3. Ju lius Erving plays pro 
b a s k e t b a l l  for what 
team?

4. Ken Rosewall is  asso
ciated with what sport’

5. Who won the Boston 
Marathon?

Texas State Department of Pub
lic Welfare. The foster family 
home program is one of the 
adult programs provided by the 
department as an alternative to 
institutional care.

“ We are seeking warm heart
ed people who have room in 
their homes for one to three 
aged or disabled people who are 
not related to them," Carroll 
said "The foster family must be 
willing to help provide oppor
tunities for social, recreational 
and religious activities as ap

propriate. They would not need 
to provide health related servic
es.” __

A i s v m s  To Sports Q iiz
1. Don January.
2. Judy Rankin.
3. New York Nets.
4. Tennis
5. Jack F'ultz.

Upon notification, the social 
worker will interview prospec
tive foster care providers and 
check to see that the home 
meets health and safetv stan- 

Confession
Overheard at a cocktail 

party: ‘‘I feel a lot more 
like 1 do now than when I 
came in .”

-Star, Montreal.

dards. They will also give 
ongoing consultation to approv
ed providers on any problems 
that may arise, Carroll added.

"We would help the persons 
seeking foster care and those 
wishing to give it to get ac
quainted before further ar
rangements are made,” Carroll 
stated. "This is, really, a fami
ly-sharing program where all 
concerned need to be congenial. 
We expect it to enrich the lives 
of all concerned.”

Cost of the foster care is shared 
by each receiver and the welfare 
department, who together pay a 
total of $220 per person per 
month to the provider, accord
ing to agency regulations. 
Carroll asked persons interes

ted in learning more about 
providing this service to contact 
the local social services worker. 
Local residents may write Carol 
White at P.O. Box 631, Little
field, Texas 79339, or call her at 
(806) 385-4416.

Services Held For Logan

m*!

Heavy truck tarps. 10’ x 22’. 
$40 each. Trade Center. 272- 
4592.
15-18t-3tc

Are you looking for a new hair 
stylist? Do you have unruly or 
problem hair? We are capable 
and want to help you with your 
hair problems. We are located 
at the Hideaway Style Shop in 
Cactus Alley, 2610 Salem Ave., 
Lubbock, Tex. Behind the Con
cord House on the Brownfield 
Highway. Please call for an 
appointment or drop by for 
consultation. 795-8008.
15-18t-4tp

We specialize in moving, ty
ing, skirting and blocking mo
bile homes. For free estimate 
call 647-5462 or after 6, 647- 
5212 or 647-3260.
15-18t-2tc

Lose weight with Grapefruit 
diet plan with Diadax - Reduce 
excess fluids with Fluidex. 
WESTERN DRUG 
15-12t-12ttp

Cellar digging. 272-3378. 
15-18s-8tc
****************************** 

17 SEED AND FEED 
*****************************

Thank You
I appreciate your help 

in w inn in g  this elect ion .

Feel Free to visit  the

Commisioners Court any
time.

A ga in  may  I  say  

T h a n k  Y ou"  f o r  your  

support .

66

W.M.(Malt) Dudley

'MISTER COULD WE ROAST 
SOME M ARSH M ALLO W S?"

On Sunday, May 2, funeral 
services were held for Henry 
Otto Logan, 82, of Quitaque. 
The services were held at 2:30 
p.m. in the First Baptist Church 
in Quitaque. with Floyd Bradley 
and Elgin Conner officiating.
Burial was in the Rcsthaven 

Cemetery under the direction of 
Quitaque Funeral Home.

Logan died about 3:30 p.m., 
Friday, in West Plains Medical 
Center, in Muleshoe where he 
had been a paitent for one week. 
He was a native of Howard

County, Arkansas. Logan mar
ried the former Bertha Jacobs, 
May 1, 1917, in Umpire, Arkan
sas. She died in 1967. Logan 
was a member of the Turkey 
First Baptist Church.
Survivors include two daugh

ters, Mrs. Ruth Brunson of 
Quitaque and Mrs. Bettie Har
rison of Muleshoe; two sons, 
Odell of Amarillo and Jack of 
Denver City; a brother, C.L. of 
Glenwood, Arkansas; 11 grand
children and eight great-grand
children.

Dear F r i e n d s ,

1 wou ld  l ike  to take  this m eans  to 
express  m y  g r a t i tu d e  a n d  a p p r e c ia t io n  f o r  
your  support  in m y  b id  f o r  re-election as

D i s t r i c t  A t t o r n e y  f o r  the 154 th  J u d i c i a l

Dis tr ic t .  I  t h a n k  you  f o r  the c o n f id e n c e  
show n  in me,  a n d  I p l e d g e  to yo u  m y  
c o n t i n u e d  e f fo r t s  to c a r r y  ou t  the  du t ies  
of  th is  o f f i c e .

S i n c e r e l y ,

JACK YOUNG

ERADICANE 17 P le red lT ^T  
ATTREX 253 lb.
MILOGARD 258 lb.
HEPTACHLOR 2 lb
ROUNDUP ?
I think J have the lowest 

discount on all Ag Chemicals.

FARMERS SALE - DENDY 
806-634-5382 

CALL COLLECT 
LORENZO, TEXAS

17-18M2tc

HEAT. Mites, chinchbugs 
greenbugs are killing your 
vheat, not just dry weather 
on’t lose irrigation invest 

nents.
J.L. COX SPRAYING 

933-2300
Il7-13s-10tc

OPEN 24  
HOURS

ME'YE BOT ROUND-THE- 
CLOCK BAR6AINS FOR 
YOUR CONVENIENCEI

ALLSUPS
CONVENIENCE STORES

OPEN 24  
HOURS

PRICES 8000 THURSDAY 
THRU SUHDAY.
MAY 6-9.1976

D e f i n i t i o n
Nonchalance; The abil

ity to look like an owl 
when you’ve acted like 
a jackass.
-Argosy, Nickerson, Kan.

Good Idea
Few question the bene

fit of taking a brisk early- 
morning walk. Few take 
such walks.

-News, Boone, la.

HOT COOKED FOODS

•NBQ CHICKEN •BBQ RIBS 
•HOT LIHKS *111110 LINKS
•BURRITOS *C0RH BOBS

’ GERMAN SAUSAGE 'B U LK  BBQ BEEF* 
•BBQ BEEF SANDWICHES

■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■■a

LADY BORDEN’S

ICE CREAM

»  - V
,  ' / <

■12 § i .  6 BTL. CTN.

j C 0C A -C 0L  A
ALLSUP'S DAIRY FAVORITES

I Would Like To 
Express My

THANKS
And

Appreciation
To Those Who 

Supported Me In The 
Recent Election

James
Warren

DOMINI DUTCH

»] CHOCOLATE 
MILK s.
SHOP THE FRIENDLY. CONVENIENT

a u n t s  stbk  near thin

:  plus  _
-  ■  ■ BORDEN'S LITE-LINE\™°l"...." .......... j COTTABECHEESE
P K IN 6 I IS  I U V  1 M l  SET I  F i l l

POTATO C H IP S  $1”
RANCH STYLE HuS i dPiennC
BEANS ,‘ V C,, 4/$1
F O l S i l S  I l k .  C a i
COFFEE $1.49
LIQUID 22 c i .
JO Y  6 9 *
SHURFIESH SAITINE 1 lb.  I « x

C R A C K E R S 2 / 8 9 *

i +■ n V

V,

AILS IPS I I I  M t l l f M I  THIS

• > ** V '
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S J A T E  C A P I T A L

tiiqh liqh is 
S id elig h ts

Dy lyndell Williams
I I  I A S  M l  SS A S S O O A I I Q N

AUSTIN — Another auto 
rate increase will be re
quested this summer.

An industry spokesman 
last week said companies 
which write insurance on 

-cars are in a "back to the 
wall" bind due to inflation 
and the soaring cost of re
pairs.

Rates were boosted on 
an average of 17 per cent 
effective January  1.

The State Board of In
surance annual auto in
surance hearing has been 
slated for July 15.

Jerry  Johns, president 
of S outhw estern  In su r
ance Information Service, 
claimed the worst infla
tion in a quarter century 
is gripping insurers.

"U nless the industry  
seeks additional ra te  in
creases. the state’s insur
ance industry stands to 
lose hundreds of millions 
of dollars next year,” said 
Johns.

The SIIS spokesman es
tim ated company losses 
nationwide last year at 
$4.5 billion.

Johns said car repair 
costs and m edical ex
penses covered by auto 
policies have tripled dur
ing eight years.

Many companies, said 
Jo h n s, a re  facing es
ca la tin g  costs w hich 
"seem  to rise  alm ost 
daily” and must have rate 
relief to survive.

Bell R apped
A S ta te  S en a te  su b 

committee by a three-to- 
two vote adopted a staff 
report criticizing South
w estern Bell Telephone 
Com pany expend itu res 
for entertainment.

The report claims Bell 
inflated figures going into 
its rate base bv inclusion 
of "questio n ab le  ex 
penses.”

Com pany spokesm en 
challenged the report and 
said it "reaches conclu
sions not supported  by 
fact” and ignores te s 
timony contradicting the 
conclusions.

C ourts S peak
Texas Suprem e Court 

held the press and public 
have no blanket rights to 
see all police records.

T hird  C ourt of Civil 
Appeals upheld a 1975 act 
regulating mobile home 
m anufacturers and dis
tributors.

In o th e r actions, the 
Supreme Court upheld a 
$155,000 damage award

Patterns 
With A 

W ESTERN Flair

M ULESHOE  

BABE R UTH  

BASEBALL  
1976

President
C H A R LES B R ATC H ER

Vice-President 
J A C IN T O  B ARA

Secretary-T rea surer 
D A V E  S U D D U TH  

Player Agent 
W A Y N E C R IT T E N D E N

Directors
EU G EN E HAWKINS 

C LA R EN C E C O P ELAN D  
ED N O R T H C U T T  

C L A U D E  G R E G O R Y . JR.

May

May
May
May
May
May
May
May
May
May
May
May
May
May
M ay
M ay
June
June
June
June
June
June
June
June
June
June
June
June
June

-  SCHEDULE -
1 Cats — Pilots 

Colts —  Lazbuddie
3 Lazbuddie —  Pilots
4 Colts— Eagles
6 Lazbuddie — Cats
7 Pilots —  Eagles

10 P ilo ts -C o lts
11 Eagles -  Cats
13 Eagles -  Lazbuddie
14 Cats — Colts
17 P ilo ts -C a ts
18 Lazbuddie —  Colts 
20 Pilots —  Lazbuddie
24 Eagles —  Colts
25 Cafs —  Lazbuddie
27 C o lts -C a ts
28 Eagles —  Pilots 

1 Cats —  Eagles 
3 Colts — Pilots

Lazbuddie —  Eagles 
Colts —  Lazbuddie

8 Cats —  Pilots
10 Colts —  Eagles
11 Lazbuddie —  Pilots
14 Lazbuddie —  Cats
15 Pilots —  Eagles
17 Pilots — Colts
18 Eagles —  Cats
21 Eagles —  Lazbuddie
22 C a fs -C o lts  
Home Team Listed First

3 0< 
5 0< 
7:01 
7: 0< 
7:0< 
7:0< 
7 :0( 
7:0< 
7:0( 
6: 3( 
8 0( 
7:0( 
7:0( 
7 0( 
7 0( 
7 0C 
7 00
7.00
7.00 
7:00 
7 00
7.00 
7 00 
7:00 
7:00 
6 :30  
7:00 
7:00 
7:00 
7:00

SIZES 
6 T O  18 

• 2 50

# 1 2 6 0

Ladies'
Squaredance Dress 
with Three Versions
Step into the swing o f1 

t h i n g s  w i t h  t hi s  
squaredance dress in 
three versions View A i 
is sleeveless featuring a 
ruffled neckline that 
scoops low in the back 
and a large ruffle 
around the hem of the 
8-gore skirt. View B is a 
basic style with a 
modified scoop front 
neckline and short puff
ed sleeves, and a large 
ruffle around the hem of 
the skirt.

Printed pattern 1260 
in sizes 6 to 18. Send 
$2 5 0 for this pattern. . .  
add 50C handling and 
postage. Send to:

Belle's Patterns 
P O. Box 841 -Dept. 451 1 

Hurst. Texas 76 0 8 3

E S
New!

1975 Malibu Sport Coupe

Loaded!

Two- 1975 Low Mileage 
laipalas

Persoaal Cars Of John t  
.Arthur Crow

V CHEVROLET

C R O W
CHEVROLET

to E J. Richard, a Union 
Oil Co. ship officer, and a 
$55,000 settlem ent to a 
San A ntonio city em 
ployee burned by 
gasoline.

The Court of Criminal 
Appeals affirm ed a life 
sentence conviction of a 
Dallas repeat offender for 
carry ing a pistol into a 
place selling alcoholic bev
erages.

Suit Filed
A tty. Gen. John  Hill

filed civil suits for more 
than $2 million which he 
alleged was stolen from 
the Duval County Con
servation and Reclam a
tion District.

The larg est of th ree  
su its  alleges e s ta b lish 
ment of a secret account 
at the First State Bank of 
San Diego used to make 
payments and purchases 
w ith w ater d is tr ic t tax 
money.

Funds R eallocated
More than $4.5 million

in federal H ill-B urton  
construction funds have 
been rea llocated  to 14 
facilities across the state 
by the Texas Department 
of H ealth  Resources 
board.

About $3.8 m illion 
worth in loan funds went 
to hosp ita ls  in D allas, 
B eaum ont, Lubbock, 
C la rk sv ille  and Mount 
Pleasant.

R eh ab ilita tio n  g ran t 
funds w ent to Houston, 
Fort Worth and Lubbock 
institutions.

M odernization funds 
w ere reallocated  to El 
Paso, D allas, D enton. 
L iberty , Woodville and 
Coleman hospitals.

R ehabilitation g ran ts 
to ta lled  $151,754 and 
m odernization funds 
$525,198.

AG O pinions
A contract to purchase 

land for a school building 
is public inform ation 
which must be produced 
for inspection or dup 
lication under the open

records act. A tty . Gen 
Hill said

A contracting  govern
mental authority may re
quire a prime contractor 
to execute a bond for con
tra c ts  not in excess of 
$15,900, Hill concluded in 
another new opinion.

Hill also s ta ted , in a 
th ird  opinion, th a t per
sons may not represent 
themselves as landscape 
architects unless they are 
licensed as such

C hallenge S uggested
Texas W ater Q uality  

Board D irector Hugh 
Yantis suggested a state 
su it m ay be needed 
against the federal gov
ernment if federal Voting 
R ights Act decisions 
hamper efforts to control 
water pollution.

SWIFTS PREMIUM PROTEN BEEF

ARM  ROASTS u$1.09
RIB STEAk a.$1.19

59*12 0Z. Pkfl.

EL J ACAIIT0 CORN 40 COUNT
T O R T I L L A S .......................................................................................................................f k g . 5 5 *
SWIFTS PREMIUM PROTEN REEF
R A N C H  S T E A K ..............................................................................................................n . $ 1 . 0 9
H0RMEIS RUCK LABEL THIN SLICED
B A C O N ............... .......................................................................................................iit.pkg. $ 1 . 5 9
ARMOUR’ S MUENCHNER BRAND _
S U M M E R  S A U S A G E ................................................................................................. i b . $ l - 0 9
N0RMELS WRANGLER S SMOKED
F R A N K S  S I  - 2 9
OWENS PURE PORK HOT OR MILD _ _
S A U S A G E ..... tV ................................^ $ 2 - 5 7 ........................> 1 . 2 9

3 0 ?
FARMSTEAD ASST. FLAVORS

ICE CREAM 00
Vi GAL. CTN. #  # V

64 ,iz. Bottle Downy

FABRIC SOFTENER......... >1-59
14 oz. Ajax

CLEANSER........................25*
14 oz. Johnson Pledge

[FURNITURE POLISH........>1.59
7 Fait Gi int Size Box

DETERGENT ................. >1.19
, 10 oz. Cello Pkg. American Beauty Long

SPAGHETTI... ....... ......... 351
146 oz. Can White Swan Pink '

GRAPEFRUIT JUICE.......... 49*
#300 Can White Swan

WHITE H O M IN Y.... ........ 5/S1
j #3 Can Diamond Cut

Y A M S  3 Q a
24 oz. Bottle Kraft Pure

SAFFLOWER OIL............$1.39
‘ 5 oz. Can Swifts Prs.mt im

VIENNA SAUSAGE............39*
7 1/2 oz. Can Mountain Pass

TACO SAUCE................... 35*
) 2 lb. Box Nestle

CHOCOLATE QUIK .... $1.99
30 lb. Bag Purina

RTLG FOOD...................$5.99
I 12 oz. Can TCn mty Kist Golden Whole Kernel
>Api| 3/89t
| mm MM MW •• • •••• •• •••••• ••••••••••••«•••••• • • • W  / "  ■ ▼

2 lb. Box River
RICE aq *
1C oz. Bottle

PREAM.........................$1,291
1 lb. Tu’) Whi'e Swan

SOFT 0 L E 0 ..................... 49

We Welcome
USDA

FOOD STAMP 
COUPONS

* c 5 l  \

9 oz. Ctn. Birdseye

COOL W HIP................. -
Mortons

^ 0  NIITS -. •••*•
, Banquet

T.V. DINNERS.................. 5 9 * i
10 oz. Pkg. Birds Eve Chopped ,

TURNIP GREENS 29 *!

Fresh Produce
__jrado White Russets 10 lb. Bag

0 T A T 0 E S 7 9
iomia Sunkt.r. h a  .

M 0 N S  ib . 2 9 t

KEEN REANS............... lb-29*
Janana Yellow r

ISQUASH.......................lb.35*,

COME TO CASHWAY 
FOR YOUR 

W I C
CARD PURCHASES

G U N N  B R O S  

S T A M P S  

D O U B L E  
E V E R Y

W E D N E S D A Y STORE HOURS 7.3: k.v ,  Till 9:00 P.M. Mdndi) Thru Saturday CLOSED SJNDAY
W e  R e s e r v e  Th e  R i g h t  To L i m i t  Q u a n t i t i e i

I isten T j
muletrain
'Jver KMl ,.

10:15 i.m . 

Sponsored By 
WHITE'S CASHVUY

S T O R E H O U R S
7 . 3 0  a m . t i l  9 : p . m .

M O N D A Y  t hr u S A T U R D A Y
C L O S E D S U N D A Y  i

tv, -V 99%4|| *#.»'*** Mf %m


